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Sheriff’s Task 
Force Has

Seized $665M 
Worth Of Weed  
In Eight Months

29 Palms Limits Vacation Rentals
 To 500 Of Its 5,797 Housing Units

Redlands Project Approved W/O Developer Specifying A Multitude Of Its Features

Yucca Valley Planning Commission OKs 107 Joshua Tree Removal Permits In One Day

Burum Back In The Saddle And Bankrolling SBC’s Top Political Echelon

Jeff Burum
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By Mark Gutglueck
Two decades ago, Jeff 

Burum and his business 
associate Dan Richards 
boldly asserted them-
selves and the entity they 
headed as the most prolif-
ic political donors in San 
Bernardino County.

The way in which 
those political donations 
were applied, however, 
as well as the action 
some of those politicians 
took after receiving that 
money raised questions, 

followed by suspicions. 
Thereafter, criminal 
charges resulted that re-
quired the better part of a 

decade to fully play out, 
ultimately sending the 
politician who had been 
the largest recipient of 
Burum’s and Richards’ 
largesse to prison.

For nearly a decade 
beginning in 2008, Bu-
rum on his own initiative 
and upon the advice of 
his attorney discontinued 
his prodigious generosity 
toward San Bernardino 
County’s politicians. In 
2018, after a criminal 
prosecution relating to 

some of those political 
donations which he and 
Richards had handed 
around in 2007 that the 
California Attorney Gen-
eral’s Office and the San 
Bernardino County Dis-
trict Attorney interpreted 
as bribes was resolved in 
his favor, he once again 
began writing checks – 
large ones – to those vy-
ing for political office. He 
was active in the 2020 
election, as well. This 
year, Burum has emerged 

as the linchpin in what is 
again the largest consor-
tium of business interests 
in the county underwrit-
ing political campaigns.

No one – or very few – 
dispute that it is Jeff Bu-
rum’s right to engage in 
political advocacy in the 
way he sees fit – which in 
his case involves donat-
ing money to individual 
candidates for public of-
fice or electoral causes 
in amounts that exceed 
the annual take-

In a turn of historic 
significance not just to 
Redlands or San Ber-
nardino County but the 
whole of California, the 
Redlands City Coun-
cil and Planning Com-
mission voted Tuesday 
night to approve a proj-
ect without a significant 
number of its features 
having been delineated 
or specified.

In approving Vil-
lage Partners proposed 

700-housing unit, four-
story mixed commercial-
residential-office devel-
opment on the grounds 
of the shuttered Redlands 
Mall, the city council 
and planning commis-
sion elected to abide by 
the provisions of a 2019 
state law that are now be-
ing challenged by other 
municipalities. One of 
the provisions of that law 
precludes a local govern-
mental entity from hold-

ing more than five public 
meetings pertaining to 
a development proposal 
for a residential project 
before making a deter-
mination as to whether 
the project proponent can 
proceed with the under-
taking.

Village Partners Ven-
tures’ State Street Vil-
lage qualifies as the most 
intensive land use pro-
posal in Redlands’ his-
tory when measured by 

density and height. For 
that reason and others, 
the decision by the city 
council and planning 
commission to allow it 
to proceed without all of 
the features it is to entail 
being explicitly deter-
mined was of weighty 
consequence.

Well prior to Tues-
day night’s hearing, the 
project proposal had 
generated considerable 
controversy. Multiple 

elements of the project 
are contrary to or in di-
rect defiance of devel-
opment standards put in 
place over the last four-
and-a-half decades by 
Redlands residents as a 
means of limiting the in-
tensity of development in 
the city and to preserve 
Redlands’ design, ar-
chitectural and aesthetic 
standards.

Many residents, in-
cluding those 

The San Bernardino 
County Sheriff’s Depart-
ment, through the begin-
ning of this week, has 
confiscated what it cal-
culates is more than $665 
million worth of marijua-
na and both cannabis-de-
rived and marijuana-re-
lated products throughout 
San Bernardino County 
since August 2021.

Sheriff Shannon Di-
cus, who was appointed 
to succeed former Sheriff 
John McMahon, dubbed 
that effort Operation 
Hammer Strike. That 
marijuana eradication ef-
fort was a continuation 
of a similar stepped-up 
campaign targeting illicit 
marijuana cultivation en-
terprises that McMahon 
began in January 2021. 
The board of supervi-
sors as a last-minute aug-
mentation to the county’s 
2021-22 budget appropri-
ated in June 2021 an add-
ed $4 million for code en-
forcement throughout the 
county, the lion’s share of 
which has been used to 
cover the cost of Opera-
tion Hammer Strike.

Both McMahon and 
now Dicus have earned 
kudos from many for un-
dertaking the illicit mari-
juana cultivation eradi-
cation effort. The vast 
majority of marijuana be-
ing grown in unlicensed 
and unpermitted settings 
in San Bernardino Coun-
ty occurs in the desert, 
although functioning be-
neath the radar is a good 
share of such enterprises 
in the mountains as well 
as within many unre-
marked and cleverly con-
cealed venues in urban 
areas.

Oftentimes, outdoor 
crops are being grown on 
property in remote desert 
areas unbeknownst to the 
property owners. In oth-
er cases, those 

In Precedent Of Historic Proportion 

The Twentynine 
Palms City Council this 
week set an 8.525 per-
cent cap on how many of 
the city’s housing units 
can be utilized as vaca-
tion rentals.

In Twentynine Palms, 
as in a handful of other 
communities throughout 
San Bernardino County 
such as Lake Arrow-
head, Big Bear Lake, 
Needles and Yucca Val-

ley – out-of-the way and 
what some might call ex-
otic spots that can serve 
as a quick getaway for 
that portion of the South-
ern California populace 
seeking a respite from 
urban existence – large 
numbers of vacation-
ers or those intent on a 
relaxing weekend have 
demonstrated them-
selves as willing to pay 
top dollar to 

Former Deputy Conned Dozens Out Of $5.6 Million 
By Posing As A Wealthy Inventor & Inside Investor

Despite a fair chance 
that the California De-
partment of Fish and 
Wildlife will not list 
Joshua trees as an en-
dangered species and 
impose a series of mea-
sures to protect them 
from extinction later 
this year, there was a 
mad rush at Yucca Val-
ley Town Hall in recent 
weeks to obtain permits 
that would allow local 
property owners to move 

or uproot the plants.
There has been con-

siderable palaver and 
action with regard to 
Joshua trees in the desert 
regions of California.

Next month, the Cali-
fornia Fish and Game 
Commission is to hold a 
hearing at which it is to 
consider the petition the 
Center for Biological Di-
versity made in October 
2019 to have the west-
ern Joshua tree, which 

is known scientifically 
as Yucca brevifolia En-
gelm, listed as a threat-
ened species.

There has developed 
among conservationists 
concern that the tree, 
which once was ubiqui-
tous in the desert, is see-
ing its numbers erode at 
an alarming rate because 
of climate change, devel-
opment and other human 
activities, and wildfire. 
In many San Bernardino 

County desert communi-
ties for generations, the 
trees have been eradi-
cated as construction 
proceeded. Many land-
owners indiscriminately 
removed the trees with 
no sensitivity toward the 
advancing fragility of 
the species, and many 
people still consider state 
and other governmental 
regulations that prevent 
their removal without a 
permit to be an infringe-

ment on their property 
rights.

To disentangle the red 
tape involved in the pro-
cess of obtaining a Josh-
ua tree removal permit, 
and because sojourning 
to its offices represented 
for many people an in-
convenience, the Cali-
fornia Fish and Game 
Commission empowered 
some local jurisdictions 
with the authority to is-
sue permits 

A former San Ber-
nardino County sheriff’s 
deputy was able to sus-
tain a high-living exis-
tence that involved gam-
bling away more than 
$2 million at the San 
Manuel Casino in High-
land, spending $500,000 
on private jet trips as he 
trotted around the globe, 
attiring himself in finely-
tailored suits, purchas-
ing more than $70,000 

worth of Louis Vuitton 
merchandise, driving 
luxury cars and leasing 
a string of apartments 
for his then-girlfriends 
using the proceeds from 
what was by all reports 
a pretty poorly disguised 
Ponzi scheme.

Christopher Lloyd 
Burnell, 51, who lived at 
29550 Santa Ana Canyon 
Road in Highland, was 
able to sustain a plush 

existence paid for with 
$5.6 million in proceeds 
netted by his deceiving 
victims into believing he 
was a wealthy business-
man and inducing them 
to invest in nonexistent 
ventures. Burnell was 
able to cozen his victims 
to entrust to him in some 
cases as much as hun-
dreds of thousands of 
dollars at a time, which 
he said was See P 3

See P 3

See P 3
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home pay of an average 
worker in San Bernardi-
no County. Still, there 
are those, including his 
friends and associates, 
who are concerned that 
the indifference he shows 
with regard to the im-
pression he makes when 
he provides that kind of 
money to decision-mak-
ers in local government, 
who are sometimes called 
upon to approve the proj-
ects and undertakings he 
is involved in, is leading 
him back into the situa-
tion which led to the fil-
ing of criminal charges 
against him 11 years ago. 
Those people and others 
question how thoroughly 
he has thought through 
the seemingly casual way 
in which he is associat-
ing himself with political 
figures and bankrolling 
their electoral prospects 
without first knowing 
who they are, what they 
stand for and what their 
actual intentions are. 
At the root of these alli-
ances between Burum as 
a businessman and these 
ambitious politicians is a 
question of whether he is 
backing them, as he and 
they maintain, to better 
the community, or as a 
means of advancing his 
entrepreneurial interests.

In 2002, Burum and 
Richards and the con-
sortium they led, the 
Colonies Partners, were 
pressing forward with 
the Colonies at San 
Antonio and Colonies 
Crossroads residential 
and commercial subdivi-
sions in northeast Upland 
on land formerly owned 
by the San Antonio Wa-
ter Company which was 
crisscrossed with flood 
control easements. The 
company was pressing 
the county to assist it 
in constructing a catch 
basin to hold stormwa-
ter that poured over the 
property during winter 
and spring rains, and it 
filed suit over the matter 
against San Bernardino 
County and its flood 
control district. Then-
San Bernardino County 
Supervisor Jon Mikels, 
whose Second District 

included Upland, was op-
posed to public money 
being used to defray the 
cost of infrastructure, 
such as flood control fa-
cilities, needed for the 
project to be built. Bu-
rum and Richards com-
mitted $70,000 of their 
own money as well as 
that collected from other 
investors in the Colonies 
Partners to back the can-
didacy of then-Rancho 
Cucamonga City Coun-
cilman Paul Biane in his 
challenge of Mikels in 
the 2002 election.

Concerned their ef-
forts to unseat Mikels 
might engender the en-
mity of then-District At-
torney Dennis Stout, who 
had been a firm friend 
and ally of Mikels, Bu-
rum and Richards also 
committed $65,000 to 
support the candidacy 
of then-Deputy District 
Attorney Mike Ramos, 
who was challenging 
Stout that same electoral 
season. That money was 
provided to Ramos both 
directly and through the 
political action commit-
tee of the union for the 
county’s sheriff’s depu-
ties, to which Burm and 
Richards vectored dona-
tions.

Ultimately, Mikels 
and Stout lost in their re-
electoral efforts against 
Biane and Ramos.

Burum and Richards 
would also prove them-
selves as heavy support-
ers of Bill Postmus, who 
had been elected to the 
board of supervisors 
originally in 2000 and 
ran successfully for re-
election in 2004. In 2006, 
Postmus, who at that time 
was the chairman of the 
board of supervisors and 
simultaneously the chair-
man of the San Bernardi-
no County Republican 
Central Committee, vied 
successfully for county 
assessor, San Bernardino 
County’s highest taxing 
authority. All told, the 
Colonies Partners and its 
various investors, includ-
ing Burum and Richards, 
invested $440,000 in 
Postmus’s political career 
by means of donations to 
his campaign war chests 
over the years, despite 
both Burum and Postmus 
claiming that they did 
not know each other very 
well and had only met 
and interacted on a hand-
ful of occasions.

On November 28, 

2006, three weeks to the 
day after Postmus had 
been elected assessor, in 
one of Postmus’s last acts 
as supervisor before he 
left that post to assume 
the position of assessor, 
the board of supervisors 
voted 3-to-2 to settle the 
lawsuit brought by the 
Colonies Partners against 
the county and its flood 
control district over wa-
ter drainage issues at the 
Colonies at San Antonio 
and Colonies Crossroads 
project site. Prevailing in 
that vote were Postmus, 
Biane and then-Fourth 
District Supervisor Gary 
Ovitt.

The Colonies Partners 
in March 2007 made a 
$100,000 donation to the 
Committee For Effective 
Government political ac-
tion committee that had 
been set up by James 
Erwin. In May 2007, the 
Colonies Partners made 
a donation of $100,000 to 
the Alliance for Ethical 
Government, a political 
action committee set up 
by Mark Kirk. In June 
2007, the Colonies Part-
ners made a $100,000 
contribution to the San 
Bernardino County 
Young Republicans po-
litical action commit-
tee. In June 2007, the 
Colonies Partners made 
a $50,000 contribution 
to the Conservatives for 
a Republican Majority 
political action commit-
tee and followed that in 
July 2007 with a $50,000 
contribution to the Inland 
Empire political action 
committee.

The Committee For 
Effective Government 
had been established as 
a political action com-
mittee in the spring of 
2007 by James Erwin, 
the one-time president 
of the union represent-
ing San Bernardino 
County’s sheriff’s depu-
ties. Erwin was one of 
Postmus’s political asso-
ciates who in 2007 was 
hired to serve as assistant 
assessor when Postmus 
moved into the office of 
county assessor. The Al-
liance for Ethical Gov-
ernment was a political 
action committee set up 
by Mark Kirk, who had 
been the chief of staff to 
Ovitt, whose third vote in 
conjunction with those of 
Postmus and Biane was 
critical in approving the 
$102 million lawsuit set-
tlement with the Colonies 

Partners. The San Ber-
nardino County Young 
Republicans was a po-
litical action committee 
controlled by Paul Biane 
and his chief of staff Matt 
Brown. The Conserva-
tives for a Republican 
Majority political action 
committee and the Inland 
Empire political action 
committee were entities 
controlled by Bill Post-
mus.

The $400,000 dona-
tions to those political ac-
tion committees, which 
benefited the three su-
pervisors who had voted 
to settle the lawsuit on 
terms highly favorable 
to the Colonies Part-
ners, came to be widely 
perceived in the months 
after they were made 
as kickbacks. A grow-
ing crescendo to that ef-
fect ultimately prompted 
Burum and Richards to 
adopt a policy of discon-
tinuing their practice of 
making political dona-
tions.

In February 2010, the 
California Attorney Gen-
eral’s Office, then led by 
Jerry Brown as attorney 
general, in conjunction 
with the San Bernardino 
County District Attor-
ney’s Office, then led by 
Mike Ramos as district 
attorney, filed criminal 
charges against Postmus 
and Erwin, who had 
served as a consultant 
to the Colonies Partners 
for roughly a year-and-
a-half before the lawsuit 
was reached. Alleged 
in the case was that ex-
tortion and bribery had 
been used in the Colo-
nies Partners’ effort to 
reach the settlement with 
the county. Described in 
the criminal filing were 
five alleged unnamed 
co-conspirators, those 
being Burum, Richards, 
Biane, Kirk and Patrick 
O’Reilly, a public rela-
tions consultant who had 
been retained by the Col-
onies Partners.

Both Postmus and Er-
win entered not guilty 
pleas to the charges 
against them. In March 
2011, however, Postmus 
entered 14 guilty pleas 
on felony political cor-
ruption charges that had 
been lodged against him, 
including six counts 
pertaining to his activ-
ity while he was asses-
sor and eight charges 
relating to his vote to 
approve the $102 mil-

lion settlement with the 
Colonies Partners and 
activity preceding and 
following the vote, in-
cluding conspiracy, brib-
ery, misappropriation of 
public funds, engaging in 
a conflict of interest as a 
public official, fraud and 
perjury. In entering his 
guilty pleas, he agreed 
to turn state’s evidence. 
In April 2011 he testified 
as the star witness among 
41 witnesses before a 
grand jury, which in May 
2011 returned a 29-count 
indictment of Burum, Er-
win, Biane and Kirk.

The prosecution pro-
ceeded under Jerry 
Brown’s successor as 
California Attorney Gen-
eral, Kamala Harris, and 
San Bernardino County 
District Attorney Mike 
Ramos. After more than 
five-and-a-half years of 
pre-trial legal skirmish-
ing, jury selection took 
place in December 2016 
and the matter went to 
trial before two juries 
– one for Erwin and an-
other for Burum, Biane 
and Kirk – with opening 
statements in January 
2017. After seven months 
of trial, the jury hear-
ing their case acquitted 
Burum, Biane and Kirk 
in August 2017 and the 
jury hearing the evidence 
against Erwin in Septem-
ber 2017 deadlocked on 
all charges against him.

The following year, 
Ramos was up for reelec-
tion for the fourth time, 
having been reelected 
without opposition in 
2006 and cruising to 
relatively easy victory 
against two opponents in 
2010 and one opponent in 
2014. At that point, Bu-
rum and his associates, 
who had previously been 
under advisement by Bu-
rum’s legal team to desist 

in any sort of political 
activity involving dona-
tions because of the way 
in which prosecutors had 
alleged that at least some 
of the donations Burum 
and his company had 
provided to politicians 
were bribes, were no lon-
ger under any such re-
striction. In the 2018 con-
test for district attorney, 
Jason Anderson, who had 
previously been a deputy 
district attorney under 
Ramos and Stout and had 
served four years on the 
Ontario City Council, 
challenged Ramos.

Burum spared no ex-
pense in the effort to pre-
vent Ramos from being 
granted a fifth term in 
office as district attorney 
by the county’s voters.

The Anderson cam-
paign spent $259,055.70, 
a significant percentage 
of which came from Bu-
rum and his associates.

Pierre Biane, Paul 
Biane’s father, donated 
$2,750 to Anderson’s 
electoral effort, and the 
entity known as Bi-
ane Family Properties 
chipped in another $250.

John Bunkers, one of 
the Colonies Partners, 
donated $4,400 to Ander-
son. Andrew Wright, one 
the Colonies Partners’ 
managing directors along 
with Burum and Rich-
ards, ponied up $5,500. 
The Andrew Wright Liv-
ing Trust gave Anderson 
another $3,000. One of 
Burum’s many develop-
ment entities provided 
$2,000.

Burum donated 
$4,400 to Anderson, and 
Burum’s wife, Kelly, do-
nated another $4,400. 
Burum’s brother donated 
$1,000 to Anderson’s 
electioneering fund and 
Burum’s sister-in-law 
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Sheriff’s Depart-
ment’s Eradication 
Program Has Up-
rooted Staggering 
Quantities Of Mari-
juana  from front 
page

owning the land are di-
rectly involved with who-
ever is operating, or have 
some level of knowledge 
about, the facilities. In 
some cases, the cul-
tivators have gone to 
elaborate and dangerous 
lengths to protect their 
crops from poaching or 
interference, includ-
ing arming themselves 
and those overseeing the 
crops, booby-trapping the 
periphery of the cropland 
or the property involved 
and intimidating adjoin-
ing or nearby property 
owners. It is not uncom-

mon for growers to uti-
lize pesticides during the 
growing process, which 
when used unregulated, 
injudiciously or indis-
criminately can represent 
an environmental hazard. 
Growers are also known 
to pirate utilities to sus-
tain their illicit opera-
tions, including diverting 
water and stealing elec-
tricity.

Desert residents whose 
property borders or is 
proximate to these op-
erations have been placed 
into legally hazardous 
circumstances by which 
they have been in danger 
of or even on occasion 
subject to unjustifiable 
arrest. Many are made 
uncomfortable by hav-
ing such neighbors. Some 
have had unfavorable and 
physical interactions with 
the illicit farmers.

For many reasons, Mc-
Mahon and Dicus have 
been lauded for Opera-
tion Hammer Strike and 
its predecessor program. 
Nevertheless, there has 
been a downside to the 
effort as well as short-
comings in its execution.

On occasion, innocent 
individuals who have no 
connection to illicit mari-
juana activity have found 
themselves in the wrong 
place at the wrong time 
and were subject to the 
application of the sher-
iff’s department’s author-
ity and forceful presence 
when they were wrong-
fully assumed to be an 
element of the cultivation 
activity the sheriff’s de-
partment was targeting.

Operation Hammer 
Strike has been so ener-
getic and successful that 
the department’s abil-

ity to examine, evaluate, 
analyze, log, catalog, 
differentiate between, 
warehouse let alone keep 
track of the contraband 
it has seized has been 
outrun by the sheer vol-
ume of what has come 
into its possession. That 
marijuana thereafter ex-
ists as criminal evidence, 
and the confusion over 
its custody and chain of 
possession represents a 
threat to the integrity of 
the operations and the 
criminal cases gener-
ated therefrom. It has 
also sparked questions 
as to the disposition of 
the marijuana, which in 
some cases can be quite 
valuable, after it is seized 
and whether elements 
within the department or 
individuals were taking 
possession of a portion of 
it and redirecting it to the 

marketplace or otherwise 
utilizing it to profit them-
selves or others.

Strong, indeed over-
whelming evidence has 
surfaced to indicate 
that Operation Hammer 
Strike, while crippling 
a certain class or level 
of would-be marijuana 
entrepreneurs, in par-
ticular ones who are not 
sophisticated enough to 
insulate themselves po-
litically, has simultane-
ously advanced the for-
tunes of another type or 
level of those engaging 
in marijuana capitalism, 
those being the ones will-
ing to distribute “politi-
cal grease,” i.e., money, 
payoffs, graft, bribes to 
McMahon’s and Dicus’s 
political associates.

In particular, former 
San Bernardino County 
Supervisor Bill Postmus, 

who has set up or has as-
sociated himself with a 
series of political money 
laundering operations, 
has gone to work for a 
number of commercial 
marijuana/cannabis op-
erations. By arranging 
for the delivery of what 
are essentially bribes 
in the form of political 
donations or other mon-
etary support to certain 
politicians in the county, 
Postmus has obtained li-
censing and operating ap-
proval for a select group 
of cannabis/marijuana-
related commercial con-
cerns in the county. The 
money generated from 
those operations, which 
have collectively come to 
be known as the Postmus 
Cartel, is then spread 
around to a bevy of well-
placed county politicians 
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lease a house, apartment, 
condominium, cabin or 
even a trailer for a month 
or two or a week or just 
two or three days.

On occasion, espe-
cially when alcohol or 
recreational drugs are 
involved, the civility of 
some vacationers leaves 
something to be desired, 
which can be onerous to 
their temporary neigh-

bors. In some cases, 
quarters that are intend-
ed for a few people or a 
family or two is called 
upon to accommodate 
several dozen. That 
brings with it issues such 
as noise, overburdened 
parking space and com-
pliance with rudimen-
tary laws. On rare occa-
sions, with no warning a 
rave-like event manifests 
in a place ill-suited for it, 
and things can quickly 
rage out of hand.

Accordingly, over the 
last several years, the 
county has moved to put 
regulations into place re-
garding short term rent-

als in its unincorporated 
areas, ones that involved 
evolving and steepen-
ing fines imposed on the 
owners of those rental 
properties that now 
range from penalties of 
$1,000 for the first of-
fense, $2,000 for the sec-
ond offense and $5,000 
for the third offense fall-
ing within a 12-month 
period.

In Big Bear, where 
many landowners make 
good money off the tour-
ist trade, tension has de-
veloped between some of 
the residents who perma-
nently live in the city and 
city officials, who sought 

to stay on the good side 
of the city’s wealthier 
property owners by ap-
proving an ordinance 
that imposes modest 
fines but little more on 
those responsible for 
nuisances on short-term 
rental properties. Own-
ers of resorts and hotels 
as well as homes rented 
out year-round to visitors 
do not want any munici-
pal ordinances that will 
discourage outsiders 
from coming to Big Bear 
Lake to ski or water ski 
or fish or hike or boat 
on the lake. In reaction, 
a sizable contingent of 
Big Bear Lake residents 

embarked on an effort to 
bypass the city council 
and ultimately gathered 
a sufficient number of 
signatures on a petition 
to place on the October 
2022 ballot an initiative 
calling for a limit on the 
number of vacation rent-
als in the city.

In Yucca Valley, the 
town put into place an 
ordinance requiring the 
owners of short-term 
rental units to purchase 
a $270 permit every two 
years and pay the same 
taxes imposed on hotels. 
Permit fees are used to 
fund the cost of the town 
hiring a private company 

to monitor the proper-
ties, enforce codes and 
deal with complaints re-
lating to the properties 
emanating from neigh-
bors.

In Twentynine Palms, 
officials over the last 
several months took up 
the issue of updating the 
municipal code relating 
to vacation home rentals.

The 28,065-popula-
tion city lies adjacent to 
a Marine Corps Base. 
Some of its housing 
stock is used by the fami-
lies of Marines stationed 
at the base. At the same 
time, tourists interested 

for both the removal of 
the trees as well as their 
transplanting. Among 
those governmental en-
tities given the permit-
issuing authority was the 

Town of Yucca Valley.
A hefty fee is required 

to obtain a permit, and 
the granting of a permit 
is by no means guaran-
teed.

Based on fees deter-
mined and set by the 
state, a permit to relocate 
a Joshua tree 13.123 feet 
tall or smaller on devel-
oped property costs $175. 
To remove the same size 
tree from developed land 
will cost $525. To relo-
cate a Joshua tree taller 

than 13.123 feet from 
developed property costs 
$700. A Joshua tree that 
is less than 13.123 feet 
high growing on unde-
veloped land can be re-
located for $625 and re-
moved for $1,050. Those 
are permit costs. In ad-
dition, the cost of actu-
ally relocating a Joshua 
tree in such a way that 
it will survive can be 
quite expensive, as much 
or more than $1,200 for 
mature trees. Younger 

and smaller trees are less 
expensive to transplant.

Under the arrange-
ment with the Fish and 
Game Commission, the 
Town of Yucca Valley’s 
authority to issue Joshua 
Tree removal or trans-
plant permits elapsed as 
of May 10, 2022.

Previously, the town 
had seen a number of 
permit applications. 
Those permits are pro-
cessed by the town’s 
planning division, which 

upon inspection makes a 
recommendation to the 
planning commission. 
The planning commis-
sion uses its voting au-
thority to issue the per-
mits.

As the expiration of 
the town’s permitting 
authority approached, 
landowners considering 
improvements to their 
property that might im-
pact trees located there 
began making applica-
tions for permits.

Prior to this week, the 
Yucca Valley Planning 
Commission had con-
sidered and granted 103 
permits. At the planning 
commission meeting on 
Monday, a whopping 
107 permit applications 
came before commis-
sioners, some of them 
filed that day.

Reportedly, all 107 
permits were granted be-
fore the planning com-
mission adjourned Mon-
day evening.

being ventured toward 
exclusive investment op-
portunities that would 
provide investors a dou-

bling of their money in 
as little time as two to 
four few weeks, accord-
ing to a federal prosecu-
tion team’s trial memo-
randum.

Burnell pleaded guilty 
on Monday, May 9 to 11 
counts of wire fraud and 
two counts of filing a 
false tax return.

Assistant United 

States Attorney Jerry C. 
Yang, chief of the Riv-
erside branch office, and 
Assistant United States 
Attorney Robert S. Tri-
sotto, also of the River-
side office, prosecuted 
the case after an IRS 
criminal investigation 
unit and the United States 
Secret Service concluded 
their investigation into 

Burnell’s activities.
United States Dis-

trict Judge Michael W. 
Fitzgerald has scheduled 
an August 15 sentencing 
hearing, at which time 
Burnell will face up to 
20 years in federal prison 
for each wire fraud count 
and a statutory maxi-
mum sentence of three 
years in federal prison 

for each tax count.
In perpetuating his 

schemes, Burnell ac-
curately represented 
himself as a one-time 
sheriff’s deputy, based 
on his having graduated 
from the department’s 
academy in 2000, after 
which he went to work 
in the detention system. 
He left the department 

after sustaining an injury 
he claimed was work-
related in January 2002, 
and returned to full em-
ployment status in Feb-
ruary 2006 after passing 
a physical. He left the 
department’s payroll for 
good in November 2006.

According to court 
documents, Burnell 
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donated $500. Stephen 
Larson, Burum’s attor-
ney who had instructed 
his client to not make any 
donations while criminal 
charges were pending 
against him, supported 
Anderson with $4,400. 
Larson’s father matched 
that with $4,400. Mark 
McDonald, Paul Biane’s 
attorney, gave Ander-
son $1,000. Rajan Ma-
line, Erwin’s attorney, 
ventured another $1,000 
toward Anderson’s elec-
toral effort.

Chris Leggio, one of 
Burum’s closest friends, 
and Leggio’s wife put 
up $7,700 toward get-
ting Anderson into office. 
James Sheridan, another 
close Burum associate, 
tossed in $500.

Burum did not confine 
himself to simply sup-
porting the Anderson in 
the race. He further en-
dowed an electioneering 
effort against Ramos that 
was carried out indepen-
dently from Anderson’s 
campaign.

Jeff Burum provided 
$135,550 to an indepen-
dent expenditure com-
mittee he controlled, 
Business Owners For 
Fair and Ethical Govern-
ment, which was devoted 
in large measure to op-
posing Ramos. Burum’s 
wife, Kelly, handed an-
other $135,550 over to 
Business Owners For 
Fair And Ethical Gov-
ernment. Chris Leggio 
and his wife provided the 
committee $32,500 more. 
Andrew Wright endowed 
Business Owners For 
Fair And Ethical Govern-
ment with $30,000.

Anderson prevailed in 
the 2018 election, driving 
Ramos from office.

Burum backed both 
“safe candidates” run-
ning for supervisor in 
2020, those being Con-
gressman Paul Cook, 
who was making the 
somewhat unorthodox 
move of leaving Con-
gress to run for First 
District supervisor, and 
the appointed incumbent 

in the Third Superviso-
rial District, Dawn Rowe. 
Burum provided Cook, 
whose victory was never 
in doubt, with $2,500. 
Burum gave Rowe 
$7,000 in May 2019, early 
in her preparation for the 
2020 race. Both Cook 
and Rowe won their 2020 
contests handily.

Burum was a bit more 
cautious in his approach 
toward the Fifth Super-
visorial District race in 
2020. A Republican, his 
sentiments in that con-
test were with Jesse Ar-
mendarez, who was then 
a member of the Fontana 
City Council and the 
lone Republican going 
up against Democrats 
Joe Baca, Jr, then a Ri-
alto City Councilman 
and Dan Flores, a board 
member with the Colton 
Joint Unified School 
District, as well as inde-
pendent candidate Nadia 
Renner, a radio broadcast 
co-producer. The over-
whelming Democratic 
voter registration advan-
tage in the Fifth District 
made it highly unlikely 
that Armendarez would 
win. Indeed, Baca ulti-
mately prevailed in the 
contest. Nevertheless, 
there was indication 
that Burum was throw-
ing his support to Arm-
endarez, as six donors 
who coordinate in mak-
ing donations with him 
– Raymond Crebs, Chris 
Leggio, James Previti, 
Nick Cacucciolo, James 
Erwin and Nicholas Pre-
viti – provided a total of 
$22,850 to Armendarez’s 
political war chest for the 
2020 election.

Burum has already 
committed $4,900 to-
ward Rowe’s 2024 re-
election campaign, the 
most money a single do-
nor can directly give a 
county candidate under 
the county’s current do-
nation limitation regula-
tions. James Previti, with 
whom he coordinates his 
donation efforts, has pro-
vided Rowe with $2,500 
for her 2024 electioneer-
ing fund.

Burum has likewise 
provided Fourth District 
Supervisor Curt Hag-
man, who is seeking re-
election this year, with 
the maximum $4,900. 
So far, Previti has given 
Hagman $1,000.

With the redistrict-
ing that occurred in the 

aftermath of the 2020 
Census, both Arm-
endarez and Renner, who 
are residents of the east 
side of Fontana, found 
themselves in the recon-
stituted Second District. 
They are now running 
in this year’s Second Su-
pervisorial District Race 
to replace Janice Ruther-
ford, who will be termed 
out of office in December 
under the county’s three 
four-year term limitation 
for supervisors. Joining 
Armendarez and Renner 
in the race are Luis Ceti-
na, currently a member 
of the Cucamonga Val-
ley Water District Board 
of Directors; Eric Coker, 
a data systems proces-
sor; and DeJonaé Shaw, a 
nurse with Kaiser Health 
Systems.

Burum, is inclined 
to support Armendarez, 
whom his associates Pre-
viti, Leggio and Erwin 
are already foursquare 
behind, but he has been 
dissuaded from going 
all-out to support Arm-
endarez at this stage by 
the intercession of his 
lawyer, Stephen Larson, 
who is supporting Ceti-
na. Burum has made the 
lukewarm gesture of pro-
viding Cetina with $500.

As a vehicle for mak-
ing donations to politi-
cians he favors, Burum 
has formed with James 
Previti the political ac-
tion committee, Business 
Leaders For Ethical Gov-
ernment. Both he and 
Previti serve as the com-
mittee’s board. James 
Erwin is the committee’s 
principal officer, serving 
as its managing direc-
tor. As a political action 
committee, under state 
law, Business Leaders 
For Ethical Government 
can act as an independent 
expenditure committee, 
meaning it is not bound 
by per donor or per can-
didate campaign amount 
limits.

Both within and with-
out Burum’s circle there 
is concern that the same 
casual lack of discern-
ment that Burum put on 
display two decades ago 
when he endorsed and 
supported political can-
didates who ultimately 
militated to his consid-
erable detriment is again 
manifesting.

In 2002 Burum proved 
to be the most generous 
of all of Mike Ramos’s 

political backers and has 
been credited by some 
with having been respon-
sible for launching the 
latter’s 16-year-long ca-
reer as San Bernardino 
district attorney. Indeed, 
once Ramos success-
fully challenged Dennis 
Stout for that position, 
he became so entrenched 
in that office that it was 
not until sixteen years 
later, after Burum went 
to the extreme length of 
prompting Anderson’s 
2018 electoral challenge 
of Ramos accompanied 
by a combined half-of-
a-million-dollar funding 
effort of the campaign 
promoting Anderson and 
assailing Ramos, that 
Ramos was removed as 
district attorney.

Similarly, Burum, in 
concert with Richards 
and the other investors 
in the Colonies Partners, 
sunk $440,000 into an 
effort to promote Bill 
Postmus electorally and 
advance his political ca-
reer, only to see him turn 
on him and provide tes-
timony to the effect that 
Burum had blackmailed 
him into settling the law-
suit the Colonies Part-
ners had lodged against 
the county with a $102 
million payout and then 
rewarded him with two 
$50,000 donations to his 
political action commit-
tees for doing so. That 
accusation subjected Bu-
rum to the vicissitudes of 
the criminal justice sys-
tem and tarred his repu-
tation, despite an acquit-
tal that came more than 
six years after his indict-
ment.

In the midst of the on-
going 2022 campaign, 
both Burum and Previti 
have endowed two enti-
ties with a considerable 
degree of funding in an 
effort to influence the 
outcome of this year’s 
supervisorial races in the 
Second and Fourth dis-
tricts.

One of those, the 
Neighborhood Preserva-
tion Coalition to Oppose 
Leyva and Wu for Su-
pervisor 2022, was pro-
vided with $49,900 by a 
company owned by Pre-
viti, Industrial Integrity 
Solutions. Similarly, the 
Neighborhood Preserva-
tion Coalition to Oppose 
Leyva and Wu for Super-
visor 2022, was provided 
with $49,900 by Burum.

Leyva and Wu are 
State Senator Connie 
Leyva and Larry Wu, an 
insurance salesman, who 
are opposing incumbent 
Fourth District Supervi-
sor Curt Hagman in this 
year’s race. The coalition 
so far has sent out mail-
ers to voters in the Fourth 
District, denigrating Wu 
as inexperienced and 
Leyva as unequal to the 
task of being supervisor.

One of those mail-
ers in all capital letters 
states, “Inexperienced 
and unqualified Larry 
Wu wants to oversee San 
Bernardino County’s 
$7.9 million budget!”

Business Leaders 
for Ethical Government 
sent out a similar mailer 
to voters in the Second 
District, which, again in 
all capital letters, states, 
“Inexperienced and un-
qualified Nadia Renner 
and Eric Coker want to 
oversee San Bernardino 
County’s $7.9 million 
budget!”

On the flip side of both 
mailers is a broadside 
against Eric Steinmann, 
a political reform activist 
who supported Renner 
in her 2020 run for Fifth 
District supervisor, and 
his brother Dr. John 
Steinmann, the head of 
the Arrowhead Ortho-
pedics Medical Group, 
which has done work at 
the Arrowhead Medical 
Center, the main cam-
pus of the county medi-
cal hospital. The upshot 
of the backside of the 
Wu/Renner/Coker at-
tack mailers is that Eric 
Steinmann’s support of 
Renner, Coker and Wu 
is “a self-serving move 
for county contracts and 
control.”

It is relatively well 
known around the coun-
ty that Eric Steinmann is 
a prime mover and key 
financial backer of the 
political reformist Red 
Brennan Group. The at-
tack pieces targeting Wu, 
Renner and Coker char-
acterize Steinmann as a 
“Wrightwood real estate 
developer.”

Given that the attack 
ads originated with en-
tities sponsored by Bu-
rum, they are curious on 
at least two grounds.

First, the government 
reform efforts Steinmann 
has involved himself in 
are not unlike some of 
those promoted by Bu-

rum.
In 2020, through the 

Red Brennan Group, 
Steinmann backed, at 
considerable expense to 
himself and to this point 
unsuccessfully, Measure 
K, which called for re-
ducing what is at present 
the roughly $260,000 to-
tal annual compensation 
package of each of the 
members of the county 
board of supervisors. 
Though Measure K was 
passed by the county’s 
voters, a legal challenge 
invalidated it. Burum in 
2006 opposed, at no little 
expense to himself and 
ultimately unsuccessful-
ly, Measure P, which pro-
vided for increasing the 
pay level of the members 
of the board of supervi-
sors, ultimately to what 
at this point has evolved 
pursuant to yearly cost-
of-living adjustments, 
to the present roughly 
$260,000 total compen-
sation package of each 
member of the county 
board of supervisors.

In this way, both 
Steinmann and Burum 
seemed, at least at one 
time, to have acted in 
precisely the same fash-
ion with regard to a basic 
public and political is-
sue. Steinmann’s opposi-
tion to what a good cross 
section of the county’s 
residents considers to 
be overly generous sala-
ries and benefits to the 
members of the board 
of supervisors seemed 
to put him in Burum’s 
camp rather than pitting 
the two men against one 
another.

Moreover, the attack 
mailers targeting Renner, 
Coker and Wu which 
were in large measure 
paid for by Burum de-
monized Steinmann as 
a “developer” who, in 
the words of the mailer, 
“wants county supervi-
sors that will do his bid-
ding.”

Again, the parallel 
between Steinmann and 
Burum was remarkable. 
For virtually everyone 
who is familiar with who 
Jeff Burum is, it was dif-
ficult to imagine that 
he would find himself 
deprecating a developer, 
particularly one who is 
active in supporting can-
didates at the superviso-
rial level, as he is.

Accordingly, ques-
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who support the con-
trolled and limited 
growth ethos embraced 
by a wide cross section 
of the city going back for 
close to two generations, 
are supportive of city of-
ficials in their effort to 
reclaim the Redlands 
Mall property. The mall, 
which was completed 
and opened in 1977, was 
once considered to be an 
asset to Redlands’ once-
grand downtown district, 
but has lain fallow since 
2010, a year after its an-
chor tenant, Gottschalks, 
filed for bankruptcy and 
shuttered its Redlands 
store. Over the last doz-
en years, as city officials 
have grown increasingly 
desperate to see the now-
blighted mall property 
transformed, they have 
consistently moved to-
ward tolerating devel-
opment proposals that 
a core of Redlands resi-
dents consider to be be-
neath the standards the 
city should accept.

At the same time, 
three factors have com-
bined to compromise 
the ability of Redlands’ 
residents to limit the in-
tensity of growth within 
the city in general and 
the intensity of growth 
in the downtown district 
in particular.

First was the lack of 
enthusiasm in the invest-
ment and development 
sectors in reinvigorating 
the mall site as a com-
mercial center.

Second is the city’s 
adoption of a strategy, 
known as the Redlands 
Transit Villages Con-
cept, calling for the city 
to encourage the devel-
opment of three heavily 
populated districts with-
in the city, all of which 
are located within walk-
ing distance of the com-
muter stations along the 
yet-to-be-fully-realized-
and-actuated regional 
rail system urban plan-
ners are seeking to create 
on the existing train line 
running from Los An-
geles to Palm Springs. 
Three such transit vil-
lages are envisioned for 
Redlands, one downtown 
surrounding the city’s 

historic train depot, one 
on New York Street and 
one near Redlands Uni-
versity. The transit dis-
tricts will entail a series 
of high-rise apartments 
to house individuals who 
travel most often not by 
car, but use public trans-
portation. There is some 
debate as to whether 
these residents will be 
families or mostly un-
married individuals or 
couples without chil-
dren. Though urban 
planners say these down-
town denizens will not 
often use their own per-
sonal vehicles, the city 
yet plans to make places 
for their cars, which will 
generally be parked in 
structures as high as six 
and seven stories above 
ground or in two or three 
levels below ground.

Third, in October 
2019, Senate Bill 330, 
known as the “Housing 
Crisis Act of 2019,” was 
signed into law with the 
goal of expediting resi-
dential construction in 
California. It is to remain 
in effect until January 1, 
2025, and prohibits a city 
from denying approval 
of a housing project on 
what is termed “subjec-
tive standards” if the 
project otherwise meets 
objective general plan 
and zoning rules. Addi-
tionally, the law requires 
that the consideration/
approval process for 
housing projects be ex-
pedited, such that a city 
can hold no more than 
five public meetings at 
which a project is con-
sidered before it is ulti-
mately given approval or 
rejected.

Following the end of 
the recession in 2014, 
Brixton Capital pro-
posed the redevelopment 
of the mall property. 
Brixton, however never 
performed.

In the aftermath of the 
Brixton debacle, Village 
Partners Ventures LLC 
and its subsidiary, VPV 
State Street Village, 
made overtures about 
reclaiming the property. 
In doing so, VPV pushed 
Redlands city officials to-
ward the intensification 
of density in the down-
town core. The prospect 
of densely packing the 
city’s commercial dis-
trict with people has put 
a large cross section of 
Redlands residents on 

edge.
Redlands residents 

over the last five de-
cades have pushed back 
against the urbaniza-
tion trend, passing con-
trolled-growth initiatives 
Proposition R in 1978, 
Measure N in 1987 and 
Measure U in 1997, all of 
which were intended to 
reduce growth to man-
ageable levels.

Despite that sentiment 
among a sizable con-
tingent of the populace 
and the force of law the 
measures provided in 
limiting development, 
members of the city 
council have over the last 
generation proven deter-
mined to clear the way 
for landowners and the 
builders they work with 
to construct projects that 
will more than double, 
triple and quadruple the 
density of residential and 
commercial land use, 
while compacting these 
improvements in smaller 
and smaller spaces near 
the city’s downtown 
core.

In the aftermath of the 
Brixton debacle, Village 
Partners Ventures LLC 
made overtures about 
reclaiming the property. 
In doing so, Village Part-
ners Ventures pushed 
Redlands city officials 
toward the intensifica-
tion of density in the 
downtown core. As this 
was in keeping with the 
city’s Transit Villages 
Plan, city officials em-
braced it.

Village Partners Ven-
tures’ State Street Vil-
lage proposal is to entail 
11.5 acres at the mall site 
being converted into a 
mixed-use project that 
includes residential and 
commercial uses within 
five new multi-tenant 
buildings. The project 
calls for demolishing 
existing on-site build-
ings and improvements; 
erecting five mixed-use 
buildings up to four sto-
ries high; building up to 
700 multifamily dwell-
ing units, i.e., apartments 
and condominiums, to 
include studio, one-bed-
room, two-bedroom, and 
three-bedroom, and live/
work units; constructing 
an approximately 6,000 
square-foot recreational 
amenity building, in-
cluding a pool and other 
private courtyards for 
residents; creating up 

to 71,778 square feet of 
commercial floor area on 
ground floors to include 
retail and restaurant 
uses, as well as a rooftop 
restaurant; construct-
ing up to 12,328 square 
feet of office space on 
upper floors; establish-
ing a pedestrian plaza 
totaling approximately 
22,742 square feet on 
Third Street; construct-
ing a five-level above-
ground parking struc-
ture with 686 spaces; 
and excavating to build 
two subterranean park-
ing garages with 269 and 
225 spaces. Included in 
the plans are public and 
private open space areas 
to involve landscaping, 
shade trees, street trees, 
and pedestrian improve-
ments, as well as related 
site improvements to in-
clude sidewalks, drive-
ways, landscape, lighting 
and street lights, storm 
drains, flood prevention 
features, and public and 
private utility connec-
tions.

By last month, the 
city had held three public 
hearings relating to the 
proposal. On April 12, 
the planning commis-
sion took up the matter 
up for a fourth time. It 
was widely anticipated 
by both those in favor of 
the project and those op-
posed to it that the plan-
ning commission would 
sign off on allowing the 
project to proceed.

Prior to the meeting, 
the city’s planning staff, 
led by City Planner Bri-
an Foote, prepared a re-
port recommending that 
the planning commis-
sion adopt a resolution 
recommending the city 
council certify an envi-
ronmental assessment of 
the project to the effect 
that it is in compliance 
with the California Envi-
ronmental Quality Act, 
approve a general plan 
amendment to allow the 
project to proceed, ap-
prove a conditional use 
permit for the project, 
approve a development 
agreement for the project 
and endorse the project 
in general.

Despite those expec-
tations, two former may-
ors, two city residents 
with solid urban plan-
ning credentials and the 
host of a national televi-
sion show that focuses 
on the preservation of 

historical buildings ex-
pressed reservations 
with regard to the archi-
tectural standards VPV 
State Street Village is 
adhering to in the project 
proposal.

Brett Waterman, a 
building preservationist 
based in Redlands, while 
stating there was much 
about the project he ap-
preciated, stated that 
“We in the city of Red-
lands are really rooted 
in historic architecture. 
I would challenge them 
[i.e., Village Partners 
Ventures] to look at mod-
ern interpretations of 
historic architecture and 
go back to something 
more historic, something 
that feels more familiar 
and supporting the fabric 
of what makes our city 
unique. The architecture 
I’m seeing – very mod-
ern – waters down all of 
it, so it becomes a little 
more bland. I think that’s 
a challenge.”

Former Redlands 
Mayor Karl “Kasey” 
Hawes told the planning 
commission that while, 
“The mall needs to be 
redeveloped and it needs 
to be done soon and this 
is a fantastic layout and 
it’s a fantastic idea and 
a fantastic concept… 
the problem is when 
you start labeling our 
architecture as eclectic, 
exuberant, antiquated, 
devoid of containment, 
it opens yourself up for 
the opportunity to do 
anything you want and 
claim it falls within the 
guidelines. We have ar-
chitectural guidelines, 
and I don’t think many 
of these elevations on 
the outside reflect those 
guidelines.”

Hawes said, “The so-
lution is to convene a 
special meeting of the 
planning commission 
and city council to ap-
prove this project and 
do it after we’ve had a 
chance for additional in-
put on the exterior archi-
tecture.”

Deborah Barmack, a 
Redlands resident and 
the former executive di-
rector of the county’s 
transportation agency, 
said she supported the 
transit villages concept 
and what she termed 
“meeting housing mo-
bility goals.” She said 
she was “eager to see 
the mall demolished and 

make way for a project 
we can all be proud of, 
but I would like to see 
development that fits the 
character of the City of 
Redlands. This devel-
opment as presented is 
not yet the highest qual-
ity and certainly does 
not enhance the existing 
character of the commu-
nity. I urge you to ensure 
that the architectural 
guidelines that are incor-
porated in this project’s 
design reflect the values 
and the input from this 
community.”

Garry Cohoe, the for-
mer city engineer for the 
City of Chino Hills and 
a resident of Redlands, 
said he did “not think 
the proposed architec-
ture complies with the 
architectural guidelines” 
the city has in place. All 
the way around, he said, 
what Village Partners 
Ventures had proposed 
does “not meet the in-
tent of the architectural 
guidelines.”

Carole Beswick, who 
was on the city council 
for eight years, includ-
ing an extended stint as 
mayor from 1983 until 
1989, said the project “is 
going to have a major in-
fluence on the character 
of this city for decades 
to come.” Beswick said 
that though, “We’re all 
eager to see the renova-
tion of the mall… we 
don’t want to replace it 
with something of which 
we can’t truly be proud.” 
What Village Partners 
Ventures proposed, Bes-
wick said, was “massive 
rather than charming. I 
think it’s really impor-
tant that what we have 
here as an end result cel-
ebrates the city and does 
it in compliance with our 
objective architectural 
guidelines to get close to 
something that respects 
who we are.”

In deference to Bes-
wick, Cohoe, Barmack, 
Hawes and Waterman, 
the planning commission 
on April 12 complied 
with Hawes’ suggestion 
to hold a joint city coun-
cil/planning commission 
hearing with regard to 
the project.

Staff, however, did not 
press Village Partners 
Ventures to revamp the 
project’s architectural el-
ements or render specific 
changes that Beswick, 
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Cohoe, Barmack, Hawes 
and Waterman indicated 
they thought would be 
appropriate.

Redlands Develop-
ment Services Director 
Brian Desatnik and City 
Planner Brian Foote ac-
knowledged that the city 
had not yet concluded 
with Village Partners 
Ventures the terms of the 
development agreement 
for the project, the city’s 
fee structure, a timeline 
for construction, and 
what the timeline for 
completion of the project 
was.

Thus, the joint coun-
cil/commission as a body 
found itself on Tuesday 
night in the position, be-
cause of the maximum 
five-meeting provision of 
Senate Bill 330 (SB 330), 
of having to either reject 
the project altogether to 
force Village Partners 
Ventures to resubmit a 
proposal with the firmed 
up architectural speci-
fications or alternately 
accepting the project 
as what was essentially 
an open-ended one, by 
which terms Village 
Partners Ventures was 
on the honor system to 
improve the architectural 
element of the project or, 
if it so chooses, build the 
project to whatever stan-
dard it sees fit.

Planning Commis-
sioner Joe Richardson 
lamented that the city 
was surrendering con-
trol over the approval 
process to the extent that 
it was exercising no au-
thority over the architec-
tural standards.

“There’s still a lot we 
don’t know and there’s 
a lot we’re not going to 
know with this, and it’s 
really hard when it’s the 
biggest project you’ve 
ever dealt with,” Rich-
ardson said.

Councilman Eddie 
Tejeda said, “I want to 
make sure that we’re the 
council that gets it right. I 
will say to the developer 
that I did see some move-
ment in the direction of 

looking for community 
input, however, I would 
say there was a signifi-
cant lack of input from 
people who opposed 
the project, and that’s 
something that I expect 
you to do, to reach out 
to people who were not 
in support of the proj-
ect. We can always find 
people that support our 
projects and tell us how 
they want them to look. 
I found many comments 
on social media that 
many residents would 
have preferred that State 
Street go all the way 
through and connect 
East State Street to West 
State Street. In your ren-
derings, I didn’t see any 
changes to that effect. I 
think it still took intense 
engagement from mem-
bers of the community 
to get some sort of move-
ment. Our community 
is very engaged when it 
comes to matters of de-
velopment in the com-
munity. But again, we 
circle back to what it is 
the council can under its 
authority do with respect 
to development, and 
we’ve come to this point 
where we either make a 
finding, which we can’t. 
We don’t have [an alter-
native to what was pre-
sented to the planning 
commission on April 
12]. Staff hasn’t brought 
that to us and they’re 
not able to because there 
isn’t anything out there 
that we can grab onto. I 
thought it was important 
to acknowledge those 
folks that, yes, are not 
fully in support of the 
project, who support that 
the mall be developed in 
some way. I did hear that. 
I wish there was a way 
we could make some 
changes that related to 
those concerns, but ulti-
mately we have to follow 
the law.”

There were a number 
of residents who showed 
up to express their views, 
some who were in favor 
of the mall being made 
over at last, and they 
did not seem to be par-
ticularly bothered by the 
density of the project.

Even some of those 
who were unhappy 
with the project itself 
expressed a belief that 
the long-dormant mall 
needed to be reclaimed 
in some fashion.

There were also resi-

dents who were ada-
mantly opposed to the 
project. Some of those 
expressed concern about 
parking, traffic, the im-
pact of four-story and 
five-story buildings on 
the sky line and potential 
impacts on schools, giv-
en the number of units.

Some residents ex-
pressed dismay at the 
project being rushed 
toward approval at this 
point with the city’s vot-
ers scheduled to vote on 
a ballot measure in No-
vember that if passed 
would limit building 
height to three stories.

City officials ignored 
that expression of con-
cern, since even if that 
measure passes, it would 
have no bearing on the 
project, as SB 330 car-
ries with it a provision 
that preempts develop-
ment regulations that 
are not in place prior to 
a project application be-
ing filed.

There were a num-
ber of Redlands resi-
dents who saw Tuesday’s 
meeting as a last chance 
to convince city officials 
that they should not em-
brace more intensive de-
velopment.

“As a 16-year resi-
dent of Redlands, my 
chief concern with the 
proposed Redlands Mall 
project is that it incor-
porates too many high-
density apartment units, 
and too few homeown-
ership opportunities like 
condos or townhomes,” 
wrote Michael Layne in 
a letter to the mayor, city 
council and planning 
commission. “Putting 
high-density apartment 
units in the middle of 
downtown will not help 
our downtown upscale 
boutique shops and res-
taurants. I am also con-
cerned how traffic will 
be impacted by so many 
new residents in such 
a small area, on top of 
the recent congestion is-
sues caused by the light 
rail extension. Also, how 
will our existing pub-
lic schools absorb these 
thousands of new K-12 
students? While I un-
derstand the economics 
of high-density devel-
opment projects, at the 
end of the day, after the 
project has been built, 
the taxpayers of Red-
lands are the ones who 
will have to live with it, 

day in and day out. We 
will be the ones forced to 
pay for the needed infra-
structure costs that will 
surely follow such a ma-
jor development.”

“The proposal has al-
ready been accused of 
being too high,” John 
Paul Beall wrote in a let-
ter to the mayor, council 
and planning commis-
sion prior to the meet-
ing. “There are too many 
units, the units overall 
are too small, the archi-
tecture is too simple, 
there is too little park-
ing, there is too high a 
density and too high a 
negative congestion im-
pact on the surrounding 
neighborhoods and small 
businesses. All these de-
cisions have been made 
in order to underwrite 
to a number. And that 
number is the high cost 
of the land the developer 
was forced to pay for an 
effectively non-perform-
ing suburban mall as-
set, blighted and falling 
down around us.”

LuAnn Benton in an-
other letter told the de-
cision-makers, “People 
that are opposed to this 
project are not opposed 
to development or the re-
building of the Redlands 
Mall area. We just want 
it done in a responsible 
way and thought given 
to the historic nature of 
our town. The downtown 
State Street area is his-
toric and quaint and has 
a charm all on its own. 
The new proposed devel-
opment will give the ap-
pearance of Irvine next 
to old town Redlands. It 
will destroy the historic 
context of the area.

“The building heights 
are a concern,” Benton 
further stated. “Two or 
three stories would be 
more acceptable than 
the four to five stories 
proposed. The 700 new 
high-density apartments 
will generate around 
1,400 new vehicles in the 
area along with all the 
delivery trucks and con-
gestion that is currently a 
problem.”

In a letter, Ben and 
Darla Dillow stated that 
“[T]his proposal is so far 
out of line with the his-
toric character of Red-
lands that it defies seri-
ous thought. May more 
reasoned minds prevail, 
and creative minds re-
turn to the drawing board 

with the challenge to bet-
ter our city, not forever 
change it into a clone of 
those cities which have, 
with avarice and greed, 
served the few at the ex-
pense of the many.”

Kathleen Beall wrote, 
“Not only is this pro-
posed development go-
ing to forever change 
Redlands, it will obliter-
ate the view of our be-
loved mountains from 
even the Smiley Library 
or the Redlands Bowl 
area. It is overwhelming 
how wrong this is for our 
city. [O]ver 70 percent of 
our citizens agreed last 
year that no one wanted 
that density and height 
for our city.”

Beall continued, 
“Why doesn’t our city 
stand up to the state and 
sue for overreach like 
other self-respecting cit-
ies in the state? We don’t 
have to take this massive 
overreach for the high 
density, etc. To approve 
any additional housing 
plans at a time when a 
drought is at an all time 
high and I as a Redlands 
citizen cannot even wa-
ter my yard on certain 
days without getting cit-
ed and given a potential 
fine is ludicrous. The city 
needs to get a backbone 
and stand up for its exist-
ing citizens.”

Beall’s reference was 
to the resistance in vary-
ing forms that more than 
a hundred cities in the 
state have lodged offi-
cially, registered infor-
mally or passively en-
gaged in with regard SB 
330 and mandates im-
posed on the state’s cities 
by the California Depart-
ment of Housing under 
the auspices of state law 
and the Regional Hous-
ing Needs Assessment, 
which require that all 
jurisdictions, including 
cities and unincorporat-
ed county areas in Cali-
fornia include in their 
general plan and zoning 
code an accommodation 
of the number of dwell-
ing units specified in the 
assessment, meaning the 
city must allow the con-
struction of at least the 
number of homes the 
state says is its share of 
the burden to meet hous-
ing demand statewide.

SB 330 gives develop-
ers leeway to sue cities 
or other jurisdictions that 
deny their residential 

project proposals. Since 
SB 330 went into effect, 
cities have not fared well 
in the face of such law-
suits and they have not 
succeeded, so far, in 
oversetting SB 330 by 
challenging it.

The state legislature, 
the California Depart-
ment of Housing, advo-
cates for the homeless, 
some social engineers 
and the building industry 
insist that the entire State 
of California is in the 
midst of a housing short-
age, and they estimate 
that over 3 million more 
homes are needed in the 
state to overcome it.

Based upon the num-
bers formulated as part 
of the Regional Hous-
ing Needs Assessment, 
the state determined that 
within Ventura, Los An-
geles, Orange, San Ber-
nardino, Riverside and 
Imperial counties, which 
compose the region cov-
ered by the Southern 
California Association 
of Governments, 1.34 
million new homes must 
be built by the end of 
2028, an average of near-
ly 168,000 homes per 
year. Redlands’ share of 
that assessment is 4,487 
dwelling units, of which 
1,248 are to be priced 
to be affordable to those 
with very low income, 
789 for those with low 
income, 830 for those 
with moderate income, 
and 1,620 for those with 
above moderate income.

Many local jurisdic-
tions and municipal lead-
ers in California have 
been loathe to surrender 
their land use authority 
in the face of SB 330. 
It should be noted that 
where SB 330 has been 
upheld with regard to it 
preempting local devel-
opment regulations, the 
issues at stake involved 
for the most part regula-
tions and development 
standards that were put 
in place after the advent 
of SB 330 and after the 
application for a proj-
ect in dispute was filed. 
Preexisting development 
standards remain valid 
and a city’s authority to 
apply them remain intact 
under SB 330. Municipal 
officials in many cities 
and controlled-growth 
advocates throughout 
California are yet re-
solved to resist, both 
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NOTICE OF SALE OF AUTO-

MOBILE
Notice is hereby given pursuant to 

Sections 3071 of the Civil Code of the 
State of California the undersigned will 
sell the following vehicle(s) at lien sale at 
said address below on: 
05/27/2022 09:00 AM 
Year of Car / Make of Car / Ve-
hicle ID No. / License No. (State) 
2016 FREIGHTLINER CASCADIA 
1FUJGLD5XGLGZ3316 3QRJ172 CA 
To be sold by E.I.P. DIESEL REPAIR 
16144 BOYLE AVE FONTANA               
92337

Said sale is for the 
purpose of satisfying 
lien for together with costs of advertising 
and expenses of sale.  

05/13/2022
 
NOTICE OF SALE OF AUTO-

MOBILE
Notice is hereby given pursuant to 

Sections 3071 of the Civil Code of the 
State of California the undersigned will 
sell the following vehicle(s) at lien sale at 
said address below on: 
05/27/2022 09:00 AM 
Year of Car / Make of Car / Ve-
hicle ID No. / License No. (State) 
2015 FREIGHTLINER CASCADIA 
3AKJGLD58FSGH0583 2QZI979 CA 
To be sold by E.I.P. DIESEL RE-
PAIR 16144 BOYLE AVE FONTANA               
92337

Said sale is for the 
purpose of satisfying 
lien for together with costs of advertising 
and expenses of sale.  

05/13/2022

FBN20220002993
The following person is doing 

business as: G-MAN’S COLLECT-
IBLES & SERVICES   16555 ATHOL 
STREET APT 107   FONTANA  
92335:  EDUARDO R GUDINO

 16555 ATHOL STREET APT 
107   FONTANA   92335

The business is conducted by: AN 
INDIVIDUAL

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on:  December 6, 2021

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who declares 
as true information which he or she 
knows to be false is guilty of a crime 
(B&P Code 179130. I am also aware 
that all information on this statement 
becomes Public Record upon filing.

s/ Eduardo Gudino 
Statement filed with the Coun-

ty Clerk of San Bernardino on: 
04/05/2022 

I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original statement 
on file in my office San Bernardino 
County Clerk By:/Deputy J2534 

Notice-This fictitious name state-
ment expires five years from the date 
it was filed in the office of the county 
clerk. A new fictitious business name 
statement must be filed before that 
time. The filing of this statement does 
not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in 
violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Sec-
tion 14400 et seq., Business and Pro-
fessions Code).

Published in the San Bernardino 
County Sentinel on 4/22, 4/29, 5/6, & 
5/13 2022.

FBN 20220003180 
The following person is doing 

business as: RIG RUNNER   2941 N. 
LOCUST AVE  RIALTO, CA  92377: 
EZE TRUCKING, LLC    2941 N. LO-
CUST AVE  RIALTO, CA  92377

Mailing Address:     24955  145 
NORTH  SUITE 300    THE WOOD-
LANDS, TX   77380  

The business is conducted by: A 
LIMITED LIABILITY COMPANY 

registered in Delaware 
200907710317.   

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: MAY 1, 2018

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who declares 
as true information which he or she 
knows to be false is guilty of a crime 
(B&P Code 179130. I am also aware 
that all information on this statement 
becomes Public Record upon filing.

s/ DATREN WILLIAMS 
Statement filed with the Coun-

ty Clerk of San Bernardino on: 
04/08/2022

I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original statement 
on file in my office San Bernardino 
County Clerk By:/Deputy I1327

Notice-This fictitious name state-
ment expires five years from the date 
it was filed in the office of the county 
clerk. A new fictitious business name 
statement must be filed before that 
time. The filing of this statement does 
not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in 
violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Sec-
tion 14400 et seq., Business and Pro-
fessions Code).

Published in the San Bernardino 
County Sentinel on  4/22, 4/29, 5/6 & 
5/13, 2022.

FBN FBN20220003546 
The following person is doing 

business as: BIG BEAR PHYSICAL 
THERAPY & WELLNESS  39031 
WATERVIEW DRIVE  BIG BEAR 
LAKE, CA  92315:  RECREATE 
PHYSICAL THERAPY & WELL-
NESS, 2108 N ST.  STE N  SACRA-
MENTO, CA 95816

Mailing Address:     PO BOX 
120821 BIG BEAR LAKE, CA 92315  

The business is conducted by: A 
CORPORATION 

registered in California 4862859.   
The registrant commenced to 

transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: APRIL 8, 2022

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who declares 
as true information which he or she 
knows to be false is guilty of a crime 
(B&P Code 179130. I am also aware 
that all information on this statement 
becomes Public Record upon filing.

s/ THOMAS BRADLEY 
Statement filed with the Coun-

ty Clerk of San Bernardino on: 
04/15/2022

I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original statement 
on file in my office San Bernardino 
County Clerk By:/Deputy J2534

Notice-This fictitious name state-
ment expires five years from the date 
it was filed in the office of the county 
clerk. A new fictitious business name 
statement must be filed before that 
time. The filing of this statement does 
not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in 
violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Sec-
tion 14400 et seq., Business and Pro-
fessions Code).

Published in the San Bernardino 
County Sentinel on  4/22, 4/29, 5/6 & 
5/13, 2022.

FBN20220002054   
The following person is doing 

business as: MOO MOO COWS  6870 
ROVATO PLACE  RANCHO CU-
CAMONGA, CA 91701: 

BLUE WHALE LOGISTICS 
INC    1825 W MOSSBERG AVE    
WEST COVINA, CA  91790 

The business is conducted by: A 
CORPORATION  registered with the 
State of California as C4681738

The registrants commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: N/A

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who declares 
as true information which he or she 
knows to be false is guilty of a crime 
(B&P Code 179130. I am also aware 
that all information on this statement 
becomes Public Record upon filing.

S/ YING GUAN 
Statement filed with the Coun-

ty Clerk of San Bernardino on: 
03/08/2022  

I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original statement 
on file in my office San Bernardino 
County Clerk By:/Deputy I1327

Notice-This fictitious name state-
ment expires five years from the date 
it was filed in the office of the county 
clerk. A new fictitious business name 
statement must be filed before that 
time. The filing of this statement does 
not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in 
violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Sec-
tion 14400 et seq., Business and Pro-
fessions Code).

Published in the San Bernardino 
County Sentinel on  3/11, 3/18, 3/25 & 
4/1, 2022 and corrected on  4/22, 4/29, 
5/6 & 5/13, 2022.

FBN20220002009
The following person is doing 

business as: INDEPENDENT PE-
TROLEUM 14264 VALLEY BOU-
LEVARD FONTANA, CA 92335: 
TRACY J COFFMAN 3115 HEATH-
ER DRIVE FULLERTON, CA 92835

The business is conducted by: AN 
INDIVIDUAL

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: 03/01/2007

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who declares 
as true information which he or she 
knows to be false is guilty of a crime 
(B&P Code 179130. I am also aware 
that all information on this statement 
becomes Public Record upon filing.

S/ TRACY J COFFMAN
Statement filed with the County 

Clerk of San Bernardino on: MARCH 
7, 2022

I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original statement 
on file in my office San Bernardino 
County Clerk By:/Deputy I1327

Notice-This fictitious name state-
ment expires five years from the date 
it was filed in the office of the county 
clerk. A new fictitious business name 
statement must be filed before that 
time. The filing of this statement does 
not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in 
violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Sec-
tion 14400 et seq., Business and Pro-
fessions Code).

Published in the San Bernardino 

County Sentinel on 3/11, 3/18, 3/25 & 
4/1, 2022 and corrected on  4/22, 4/29, 
5/6 & 5/13, 2022.

FBN20220001529  
The following person is doing 

business as: GOLD STANDARD 
EVENTS 11100 4TH STREET  G301  
RANCHO CUCAMONGA, CA 
91730: 

VISIONAIRE CONSULTING 
GROUP LLC  11100 4TH STREET  
G301  RANCHO CUCAMONGA, 
CA 91730

Mailing Address:     11100 4TH 
STREET  G301  RANCHO CU-
CAMONGA, CA 91730

The business is conducted by: A 
LIMITED LIABILITY COMPANY  
registered with the State of California  
202016011125 

The registrant commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: February 13, 2022

By signing, I declare that all 
information in this statement is true 
and correct. A registrant who declares 
as true information which he or she 
knows to be false is guilty of a crime 
(B&P Code 179130. I am also aware 
that all information on this statement 
becomes Public Record upon filing.

S/ JENNIFER JONES 
Statement filed with the Coun-

ty Clerk of San Bernardino on: 
02/18/2022 

I hereby certify that this copy is a 
correct copy of the original statement 
on file in my office San Bernardino 
County Clerk By:/Deputy I8296

Notice-This fictitious name state-
ment expires five years from the date 
it was filed in the office of the county 
clerk. A new fictitious business name 
statement must be filed before that 
time. The filing of this statement does 
not of itself authorize the use in this 
state of a fictitious business name in 
violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Sec-
tion 14400 et seq., Business and Pro-
fessions Code).

Published in the San Bernardino 
County Sentinel on 3/11, 3/18, 3/25 & 
4/1, 2022 and corrected on  4/22, 4/29, 
5/6 & 5/13, 2022.

T.S. No. 21-00641-LC-CA 
Title No. 2049831 A.P.N. 1089-
371-19-0-000 NOTICE OF 
TRUSTEE’S SALE. YOU ARE 
IN DEFAULT UNDER A DEED 
OF TRUST DATED 02/14/2003. 
UNLESS YOU TAKE ACTION 
TO PROTECT YOUR PROP-
ERTY, IT MAY BE SOLD AT A 
PUBLIC SALE. IF YOU NEED 
AN EXPLANATION OF THE 
NATURE OF THE PROCEED-
ING AGAINST YOU, YOU 
SHOULD CONTACT A LAW-
YER. A public auction sale to the 
highest bidder for cash, (cashier’s 
check(s) must be made payable 
to National Default Servicing 
Corporation), drawn on a state or 
national bank, a check drawn by 
a state or federal credit union, or a 
check drawn by a state or federal 
savings and loan association, sav-
ings association, or savings bank 
specified in Section 5102 of the 
Financial Code and authorized to 
do business in this state; will be 
held by the duly appointed trustee 
as shown below, of all right, title, 
and interest conveyed to and now 
held by the trustee in the herein-
after described property under 
and pursuant to a Deed of Trust 
described below. The sale will be 
made in an “as is” condition, but 
without covenant or warranty, 
expressed or implied, regarding 
title, possession, or encumbranc-
es, to pay the remaining principal 
sum of the note(s) secured by the 
Deed of Trust, with interest and 
late charges thereon, as provided 
in the note(s), advances, under 
the terms of the Deed of Trust, 
interest thereon, fees, charges 
and expenses of the Trustee for 
the total amount (at the time of 
the initial publication of the No-
tice of Sale) reasonably estimated 
to be set forth below. The amount 
may be greater on the day of 
sale. Trustor: Esther Abijana, a 
widow Duly Appointed Trustee: 
National Default Servicing Cor-
poration Recorded 02/25/2003 
as Instrument No. 2003-0121321 
(or Book, Page) of the Official Re-
cords of San Bernardino County, 
CA. Date of Sale: 05/31/2022 at 
9:00 AM Place of Sale: Chino 
Municipal Court, North West 
Entrance in the Courtyard, 
13260 Central Avenue, Chino, 
CA 91710 Estimated amount of 
unpaid balance and other charg-
es: $109,970.59 Street Address 
or other common designation 
of real property: 11511 Amelia 
Drive Rancho Cucamonga, CA 
91701 A.P.N.: 1089-371-19-0-

000 The undersigned Trustee 
disclaims any liability for any 
incorrectness of the street ad-
dress or other common designa-
tion, if any, shown above. If no 
street address or other common 
designation is shown, directions 
to the location of the property 
may be obtained by sending a 
written request to the beneficiary 
within 10 days of the date of first 
publication of this Notice of Sale. 
If the Trustee is unable to convey 
title for any reason, the success-
ful bidder’s sole and exclusive 
remedy shall be the return of 
monies paid to the Trustee, and 
the successful bidder shall have 
no further recourse. The require-
ments of California Civil Code 
Section 2923.5(b)/2923.55(c) 
were fulfilled when the Notice of 
Default was recorded. NOTICE 
TO POTENTIAL BIDDERS: If 
you are considering bidding on 
this property lien, you should 
understand that there are risks 
involved in bidding at a trustee 
auction. You will be bidding 
on a lien, not on the property 
itself. Placing the highest bid at 
a trustee auction does not auto-
matically entitle you to free and 
clear ownership of the property. 
You should also be aware that the 
lien being auctioned off may be a 
junior lien. If you are the highest 
bidder at the auction, you are or 
may be responsible for paying 
off all liens senior to the lien be-
ing auctioned off, before you can 
receive clear title to the property. 
You are encouraged to investi-
gate the existence, priority, and 
size of outstanding liens that may 
exist on this property by contact-
ing the county recorder’s office or 
a title insurance company, either 
of which may charge you a fee 
for this information. If you con-
sult either of these resources, you 
should be aware that the same 
lender may hold more than one 
mortgage or deed of trust on the 
property. NOTICE TO PROP-
ERTY OWNER: The sale date 
shown on this notice of sale may 
be postponed one or more times 
by the mortgagee, beneficiary, 
trustee, or a court, pursuant to 
Section 2924g of the California 
Civil Code. The law requires that 
information about trustee sale 
postponements be made avail-
able to you and to the public, as 
a courtesy to those not present 
at the sale. If you wish to learn 
whether your sale date has been 
postponed, and, if applicable, 
the rescheduled time and date 
for the sale of this property, you 
may call or visit this Internet Web 
site www.ndscorp.com/sales, us-
ing the file number assigned to 
this case 21-00641-LC-CA. In-
formation about postponements 
that are very short in duration 
or that occur close in time to the 
scheduled sale may not immedi-
ately be reflected in the telephone 
information or on the Internet 
Web site. The best way to verify 
postponement information is to 
attend the scheduled sale. Date: 
04/20/2022 National Default Ser-
vicing Corporation c/o Tiffany 
& Bosco, P.A., its agent, 1455 
Frazee Road, Suite 820 San Di-
ego, CA 92108 Toll Free Phone: 
888-264-4010 Sales Line 855-
219-8501; Sales Website: www.
ndscorp.com By: Rachael Ham-
ilton, Trustee Sales Representa-
tive 04/29/2022, 05/06/2022, 
05/13/2022 CPP352362

SUMMONS – (CITACION 
JUDICIAL)

CASE NUMBER 
(NUMERO DEL CASO) 
30-2021-01224356-CL-BC-CJC

NOTICE TO WEI ZHENG, 
an individual;   GEXIN ZHAO,  
an individual 

(AVISO DEMANDADO): 
YOU ARE BEING SUED BY 
PLAINTIFF: FUYI GAO, an 
individual

(LO ESTA DEMANDAN-
DO EL DEMANDANTE): TAY-
LOR STRICKLAND

NOTICE! You have been 
sued. The court may decide 
against you without your being 
heard unless you respond within 
30 days. Read the information 
below.

 You have 30 CALENDAR 
DAYS after this summons is 
served on you to file a written 

response at this court and have 
a copy served on the plaintiff. A 
letter or phone call will not pro-
tect you. Your written response 
must be in proper legal form if 
you want the court to hear your 
case. There may be a court form 
that you can use for your re-
sponse. You can find these court 
forms and more information at 
the California Courts Online 
Self-Help Center (www.courtin-
fo.ca.gov/selfhelp), your county 
law library, or the courthouse 
nearest you. If you cannot pay the 
filing fee, ask the court clerk for a 
fee waiver form. If you do not file 
your response on time, you may 
lose the case by default, and your 
wages, money, and property may 
be taken without further warning 
from the court.

There are other legal require-
ments. You may want to call an 
attorney right away. If you do 
not know an attorney, you may 
want to call an attorney referral 
service. If you cannot afford an 
attorney, you may be eligible for 
free legal services from a non-
profit legal services program. 
You can locate these nonprofit 
groups at the California Le-
gal Services Web site (www.
lawhelpcalifornia.org), the Cali-
fornia Courts Online Self-Help 
Center (www.courtinfo.ca.gov/
selfhelp), or by contacting your 
local court or county bar asso-
ciation. NOTE: The court has a 
statutory lien for waived fees and 
costs on any settlement or arbitra-
tion award of $10,000 or more in 
a civil case. The court’s lien must 
be paid before the court will dis-
miss the case.

¡AVISO! Lo han demandado. 
Si no responde dentro de 30 dias, 
la corte puede decidir en su con-
tra sin escuchar su version. Lea la 
informacion a continuacion

Tiene 30 DIAS DE CAL-
ENDARIO después de que le 
entreguen esta citación y papeles 
legales para presentar una repu-
esta por escrito en esta corte y 
hacer que se entreque una copia 
al demandante. Una carta o una 
llamada telefonica no le protegen. 
Su respuesta por escrito tiene que 
estar on formato legal correcto 
si desea que procesen su caso en 
la corte. Es posible que haya un 
formulano que usted puede usar 
para su respuesta. Puede encon-
trar estos formularios de la corte 
y mas información en el Centro 
de Ayuda de las Cortes de Cali-
fornia (www.sucorte.ca.gov), en 
la biblioteca de leyes de su con-
dado o en la corte que le quede 
mas cerca. Si no puede pagar la 
cuota de presentación, pida si 
secretario de la corta que le de 
un formulario de exencion de 
pago de cuotas. Si no presenta su 
respuesta a tiempo, puede perder 
el caso por incumplimiento y la 
corta le podrá quitar su sueldo, 
dinero y bienes sin mas adver-
tencia.

Hay otros requisitos legales. 
Es recomendable que llame a un 
abogado inmediatamente. Si no 
conace a un abogado, puede lla-
mar a un servicio de referencia 
a abogados. Si no peude pagar a 
un a un abogado, es posible que 
cumpia con los requisitos para 
obtener servicios legales gratu de 
un programa de servicios legales 
sin fines de lucro. Puede encon-
trar estos grupos sin fines de lu-
cro en el sitio web de California 
Legal Services, (www.lawhelp-
california.org), en el Centro de 
Ayuda de las Cortes de Cali-
fornia, (www.sucorte.ca.gov), o 
poniendoso en contacto con la 
corte o el colegio de abogados 
locales. AVISO: Por ley, la corte 
tiene derecho a reclamar las cuo-
tas y los costos exentos gravamen 
sobre cualquier recuperación da 
$10,000 o mas de vaior recibida 
mediante un aceurdo o una con-
cesión de arbitraje en un caso de 
derecho civil. Tiene que pagar el 
gravamen de la corta antes de que 
la corta pueda desechar el caso.

The name and address of the 
court is: (El nombre y la direc-
cion de la corte es):

ORANGE COUNTY SU-
PERIOR COURT

CENTRAL JUSTICE CEN-
TER 

700 CIVIC CENTER WEST 
SANTA ANA, CA  92701
 The name, address and 

telephone number of plaintiff’s 
attorney, or plaintiff without an 

attorney, is: (El nombre, la direc-
cion y el numero de telefono del 
abogado del demandante, o del 
demendante que no tiene abo-
gado, es):

Pu Huang, Esq.
Law Offices of Pu Huang
2102 Business Center Dr. 

Suite 105
Irvine, CA 92612
Phone: 626-378-5287
DATE (Fecha): 10/05/2021
Clerk (Secretario), by DA-

VID H. YAMASAKI 
Published in the The San 

Bernardino County Sentinel 
on:  04/29/2022, 05/06/2022, 
05/13/2022 & 05/20/2022

FBN20220002850 
The following person is doing 

business as: THE COZY BUDDHA
 6724 PASITO AVE   RANCHO 

CUCAMONGA, CA 91701: 
CRISTA CAME    6724 PASITO 

AVE   RANCHO CUCAMONGA, 
CA 91701

         [and ]
WAYDE CAME   6724 PASITO 

AVE   RANCHO CUCAMONGA, 
CA 91701

The business is conducted by: A 
MARRIED COUPLE  

The registrants commenced to 
transact business under the fictitious 
business name or names listed above 
on: FEBRUARY 19, 2022

By signing, I declare that all in-
formation in this statement is true and 
correct. A registrant who declares as 
true information which he or she 
knows to be false is guilty of a crime 
(B&P Code 179130. I am also aware 
that all information on this statement 
becomes Public Record upon filing.

S/ CRISTA CAME
Statement filed with the Coun-

ty Clerk of San Bernardino on: 
03/31/2022 J2534 

I hereby certify that this copy is 
a correct copy of the original state-
ment on file in my office San Ber-
nardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from the 
date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious busi-
ness name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious busi-
ness name in violation of the rights of 
another under federal, state, or com-
mon law (see Section 14400 et seq., 
Business and Professions Code).

Published in the San Bernardino 
County Sentinel on  4/29, 5/6 5/13 & 
5/20, 2022.

ORDER TO SHOW 
CAUSE FOR CHANGE OF 
NAME CASE

NUMBER CIVSB 2207240
TO  ALL INTERESTED 

PERSONS: Petitioner: DAMON 
WARD THOMPSON filed with 
this court for a decree changing 
names as follows:

DAMON WARD THOMP-
SON to DAMON WARD 
NELMS

THE COURT ORDERS 
that all persons interested in this 
matter appear before this court 
at the hearing indicated below to 
show cause, if any, why the peti-
tion for change of name should 
not be granted. Any person 
objecting to the name changes 
described above must file a 
written objection that includes 
the reasons for the objection at 
least two court days before the 
matter is scheduled to be heard 
and must appear at the hearing 
to show cause why the petition 
should not be granted. If no 
written objection is timely filed, 
the court may grant the petition 
without a hearing.

Notice of Hearing:
Date: 06/02/2022
Time: 08:30 AM
Department: S16
The address of the 

court is Superior Court of 
California,County of San Ber-
nardino, 247 West Third Street, 
San Bernardino, CA 92415

IT IS FURTHER OR-
DERED that a copy of this order 
be published in the  San Ber-
nardino County Sentinel in San 
Bernardino County California, 
once a week for four successive 
weeks prior to the date set for 
hearing of the petition.

Dated: April 15, 2022 
Judge of the Superior Court: 

JOHN M PACHECO
Published in the San Ber-

nardino County Sentinel on 
04/29/2022, 05/06/22, 05/13/22 
& 05/20/22

 
NOTICE OF PETITION 

TO ADMINISTER ESTATE 
OF RICHARD GREEN aka 
RICHARD ARTHUR GREEN

Case No. PROSB2200589
                To all heirs, ben-

eficiaries, creditors, con-tingent 
creditors, and persons who may 
otherwise be interested in the 
will or estate, or both, of RICH-
ARD GREEN aka RICHARD 
ARTHUR GREEN

                A PETITION FOR 
PROBATE has been filed by Da-
vid Green in the Superior Court 
of California, County of SAN 
BERNARDINO.

                THE PETITION 
FOR PROBATE requests that 
David Green be ap-pointed as 
special administrator with gen-
eral powers to administer the 
estate of the decedent.

                A HEARING on 
the petition will be held on May 
31, 2022 at 9:00 AM in Dept. No. 
S37 located at 247 W. Third St., 
San Bernardino, CA 92415.

                IF YOU OBJECT 
to the granting of the petition, 
you should appear at the hearing 
and state your objections or file 
written objections with the court 
before the hearing. Your appear-
ance may be in person or by your 
attorney.

                IF YOU ARE 
A CREDITOR or a contingent 
creditor of the decedent, you 
must file your claim with the 
court and mail a copy to the per-
sonal representative appointed 
by the court within the later of 
either (1) four months from the 
date of first issuance of letters to 
a general personal representa-
tive, as defined in section 58(b) 
of the California Probate Code, 
or (2) 60 days from the date of 
mailing or personal delivery to 
you of a notice under section 
9052 of the California Probate 
Code.

                Other California 
statutes and legal authority may 
affect your rights as a creditor. 
You may want to consult with an 
attorney knowledgeable in Cali-
fornia law.

                YOU MAY EXAM-
INE the file kept by the court. If 
you are a person

interested in the estate, you 
may file with the court a Request 
for Special Notice (form DE-
154) of the filing of an inventory 
and appraisal of estate assets 
or of any petition or account as 
provided in Probate Code sec-
tion 1250. A Request for Special 
Notice form is available from the 
court clerk.

Attorney for petitioner:
LOREN J CASTRO ESQ
SBN 168623
CASTRO LAW
A PROFESSIONAL
CORPORATION
377 E CHAPMAN AVE
STE 220
PLACENTIA CA 92870
CN986584 GREEN May 

6,13,20, 2022
 
NOTICE OF PETITION 

TO ADMINISTER ESTATE 
OF:

Ramona Tafolla
Case NO. PROSB2200530
To all heirs, beneficiaries, 

creditors, contingent creditors, 
and persons who may otherwise 
be interested in the will or estate, 
or both of Ramona Tafolla              

A PETITION FOR PRO-
BATE has been filed by Debo-
rah Tafollain the Superior Court 
of California, County of San 
Bernardino.

THE PETITION FOR PRO-
BATE requests that Deborah 
Tafolla be appointed as personal 
representative to administer the 
estate of the decedent.

THE PETITION requests 
authority to administer the 
estate under the Independent 
Administration of Estates Act. 
(This authority will allow the 
personal representative to take 
many actions without obtaining 
court approval. Before taking 
certain very important actions, 
however, the personal represen-
tative will be required to give 
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notice to interested persons un-
less they have waived notice or 
consented to the proposed ac-
tion.) The independent adminis-
tration authority will be granted 
unless an interested person files 
an objection to the petition and 
shows good cause why the court 
should not grant the authority.

A hearing on the petition 
will be held in Dept. S36 at 09:00 
AM on 05/19/2022 Room: at 
Superior Court of California, 
County of San Bernardino, Su-
perior Court of California, 
County of San Bernardino, San 
Bernardino District-Probate Di-
vision at 247 West Third Street, 
San Bernardino, CA 92415 IF 
YOU OBJECT to the granting of 
the petition, you should appear 
at the hearing and state your 
objections or file written objec-
tions with the court before the 
hearing. Your appearance may 
be in person or by your attorney.

IF YOU ARE A CREDI-
TOR or a contingent creditor 
of the decedent, you must file 
your claim with the court and 
mail a copy to the personal 
representative appointed by the 
court within the later of either 
(1) four months from the date 
of first issuance of letters to a 
general personal representative, 
as defined in section 58(b) of the 
California Probate Code, or (2) 
60 days from the date of mailing 
or personal delivery to you of a 
notice under Section 9052 of the 
California Probate Code.

Other California statutes 
and legal authority may affect 
your rights as a creditor. You 
may want to consult with an at-
torney knowledgeable in Cali-
fornia law.

YOU MAY EXAMINE the 
file kept by the court. If you are 
a person interested in the estate, 
you may file with the court a Re-
quest for Special Notice (form 
DE-154) of the filing of an inven-
tory and appraisal of estate as-
sets or of any petition or account 
as provided in Probate Code sec-
tion 1250. A Request for Special 
Notice form is available from the 
court clerk.

In pro per
6777 Ridgeline Ave
Telephone No: 

9096932491Published in the San 
Bernardino County Sentinel on:

05/06/2022, 05/13/2022, 
05/20/2022

 
NOTICE OF PETITION 

TO ADMINISTER ESTATE 
OF:

Ellis Charles Salyer aka El-
lis C. Salyer aka Ellis Salyer

Case NO. PROSB2200581
To all heirs, beneficiaries, 

creditors, contingent creditors, 
and persons who may other-
wise be interested in the will or 
estate, or both of Ellis Charles 
Salyer aka Ellis C. Salyer aka 
Ellis Salyer      

A PETITION FOR PRO-
BATE has been filed by Michael 
Salyerin the Superior Court of 
California, County of San Ber-
nardino.

THE PETITION FOR PRO-
BATE requests that Michael 
Salyer be appointed as personal 
representative to administer the 
estate of the decedent.

THE PETITION requests 
authority to administer the 
estate under the Independent 
Administration of Estates Act. 
(This authority will allow the 
personal representative to take 
many actions without obtaining 
court approval. Before taking 
certain very important actions, 
however, the personal represen-
tative will be required to give 
notice to interested persons un-
less they have waived notice or 
consented to the proposed ac-
tion.) The independent adminis-
tration authority will be granted 
unless an interested person files 
an objection to the petition and 
shows good cause why the court 
should not grant the authority.

A hearing on the petition 
will be held in Dept. S35 at 09:00 
AM on 05/26/2022 Room: at 
Superior Court of California, 
County of San Bernardino, Su-
perior Court of California, 
County of San Bernardino, San 
Bernardino District-Probate Di-

vision at 247 West Third Street, 
San Bernardino, CA 92415 IF 
YOU OBJECT to the granting of 
the petition, you should appear 
at the hearing and state your 
objections or file written objec-
tions with the court before the 
hearing. Your appearance may 
be in person or by your attorney.

IF YOU ARE A CREDI-
TOR or a contingent creditor 
of the decedent, you must file 
your claim with the court and 
mail a copy to the personal 
representative appointed by the 
court within the later of either 
(1) four months from the date 
of first issuance of letters to a 
general personal representative, 
as defined in section 58(b) of the 
California Probate Code, or (2) 
60 days from the date of mailing 
or personal delivery to you of a 
notice under Section 9052 of the 
California Probate Code.

Other California statutes 
and legal authority may affect 
your rights as a creditor. You 
may want to consult with an at-
torney knowledgeable in Cali-
fornia law.

YOU MAY EXAMINE the 
file kept by the court. If you are 
a person interested in the estate, 
you may file with the court a Re-
quest for Special Notice (form 
DE-154) of the filing of an inven-
tory and appraisal of estate as-
sets or of any petition or account 
as provided in Probate Code sec-
tion 1250. A Request for Special 
Notice form is available from the 
court clerk.

Richard G. Anderson
1365 W. Foothill Blvd., 

Suite 2, Upland, CA 91786
Telephone No: (909) 

949-2226Published in the San 
Bernardino County Sentinel on:

05/06/2022, 05/13/2022, 
05/20/2022

 
ORDER TO SHOW 

CAUSE FOR CHANGE OF 
NAME CASE

NUMBER CIV CB 
2207721

TO  ALL INTER-
ESTED PERSONS: Peti-
tioner:  Dora Garcia filed 
with this court for a decree 
changing names as follows: 
Genesis Danielle Garcia to Gen-
esis Danielle Aguilar THE 
COURT ORDERS that all per-
sons interested in this matter 
appear before this court at the 
hearing indicated below to show 
cause, if any, why the petition for 
change of name should not be 
granted. Any person objecting 
to the name changes described 
above must file a written objec-
tion that includes the reasons for 
the objection at least two court 
days before the matter is sched-
uled to be heard and must appear 
at the hearing to show cause why 
the petition should not be grant-
ed. If no written objection is 
timely filed, the court may grant 
the petition without a hearing.

Notice of Hearing:
Date: 06/27/2022
Time: 08:00 AM
Department: S1B
The address of the court 

is Superior Court of California, 
County of San Bernardino San 
Bernardino District-Civil Divi-
sion 247 West Third Street, San 
Bernardino, CA 92415 IT IS 
FURTHER ORDERED that a 
copy of this order be published 
in the  San Bernardino County 
Sentinel in San Bernardino 
County California, once a week 
for four successive weeks prior 
to the date set for hearing of the 
petition.

Dated: 04/26/2022
Judge of the Superior 

Court: John M. Pacheco
Published in the San 

Bernardino County Senti-
nel on 05/06/2022, 05/13/2022, 
05/20/2022, 05/27/2022

 
FICTITIOUS BUSINESS 

NAME
STATEMENT FILE NO-

FBN20220003583
The following person(s) is(are) 

doing business as: KJ FLIP FLOP-
PING, 6302 APPLE AVE, RAILTO, 
CA 92377

SAN BERNARDINO COUNTY
Mailing Address: 62302 APPLE 

AVE, RAILTO, CA 92377, JOSEPH 
F SANCHEZ, 6302 APPLE AVE, 
RAILTO, CA 92377, KERRI SAN-

CHEZ, 6302 APPLE AVE, RIALTO, 
CA 92377

Business is Conducted By: A 
MARRIED COUPLE

Signed: BY SIGNING BELOW, 
I DECLARE THAT ALL INFOR-
MATION IN THIS STATEMENT IS 
TRUE AND CORRECT. A registrant 
who declares as true information, 
which he or she knows to be false, is 
guilty of a crime. (B&P Code 17913) I 
am also aware that all information on 
this statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing.

s/JOSEPH F SANCHEZ, OWN-
ER This statement was filed with the 
County Clerk of SAN BERNARDINO 
on: 04/18/2022

I hereby certify that this is a cor-
rect copy of the original statement on 
file in my office.

Began Transacting Business: 
04/11/2022

County Clerk,
NOTICE- This fictitious busi-

ness name statement expires five years 
from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious 
business name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious name 
in violation of the rights of another 
under federal, state, or common law 
(see section 14400 et. Seq. Business & 
Professions Code).

0 5 / 0 6 / 2 0 2 2 , 0 5 / 1 3 / 2 0 2 2 , 
05/20/2022, 05/27/2022

 
FICTITIOUS BUSINESS 

NAME
STATEMENT FILE NO-

FBN20220003232
The following person(s) is(are) 

doing business as: LITTLE BEAR 
BOTTLE SHOP, 28578 STATE 
HIGHWAY 18, UNIT A, SUITE 3, 
SKYFOREST, CA 92385

SAN BERNARDINO COUNTY
Mailing Address: PO BOX 857, 

SKYFOREST, CA 92385,
LITTLEBEAR LLC,
28578 STATE HIGHWAY 18, 

UNIT A, SUITE 3, SKYFOREST, 
CA 92385

STATE OF INC./ORG./REG. CA
Business is Conducted By: A 

LIMITED LIABILITY COMPANY
Signed: BY SIGNING BELOW, 

I DECLARE THAT ALL INFOR-
MATION IN THIS STATEMENT IS 
TRUE AND CORRECT. A registrant 
who declares as true information, 
which he or she knows to be false, is 
guilty of a crime. (B&P Code 17913) I 
am also aware that all information on 
this statement becomes Public Record 
upon filing.

s/NATHAN SAMUEL HAZ-
ARD

This statement was filed with the 
County Clerk of SAN BERNARDINO 
on: 04/11/2022

I hereby certify that this is a cor-
rect copy of the original statement on 
file in my office.

Began Transacting Business: 
06/04/2021

County Clerk,
NOTICE- This fictitious busi-

ness name statement expires five years 
from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious 
business name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious name 
in violation of the rights of another 
under federal, state, or common law 
(see section 14400 et. Seq. Business & 
Professions Code).

0 5 / 0 6 / 2 0 2 2 , 0 5 / 1 3 / 2 0 2 2 , 
05/20/2022, 05/27/2022

ORDER TO SHOW CAUSE 
FOR CHANGE OF NAME

CASE NUMBER CIV SB 
2205209

TO ALL INTERESTED 
PERSONS: Petitioner: JIEYING 
YU filed with this court for a de-
cree changing names as follows:

JIEYING YU to EILEEN 
JIEYING YU

THE COURT ORDERS that 
all persons interested in this mat-
ter appear before this court at the 
hearing indicated below to show 
cause, if any, why the petition 
for change of name should not 
be granted. Any person objecting 
to the name changes described 
above must file a written objec-
tion that includes the reasons for 
the objection at least two court 
days before the matter is sched-
uled to be heard and must ap-
pear at the hearing to show cause 
why the petition should not be 
granted. If no written objection is 
timely filed, the court may grant 
the petition without a hearing.

Notice of Hearing:
Date: June 22, 2022
Time: 08:30 AM
Department: S-17
The address of the court is
Superior Court of California, 

County of San Bernardino,
247 West Third Street, San 

Bernardino, CA 92415,
San Bernardino District-

Civil Division
IT IS FURTHER OR-

DERED that a copy of this order 
be published in the San Bernardi-
no County Sentinel in San Ber-
nardino County California, once 
a week for four successive weeks 
prior to the date set for hearing of 
the petition.

Dated: 03/21/2022
John M. Pacheco
Judge of the Superior Court.
Published in the San Ber-

nardino County Sentinel on May  
6, 13, 20 & 27, 2022.

FBN FBN20220004245 
The following person is do-

ing business as: TACOKEYS-
DJFIESTAS  10455 BRYAN 
ST  RIVERSIDE, CA  92505:   
LUCIANO  SOTO VALENCIA   
10455 BRYAN ST  RIVERSIDE, 
CA  92505

The business is conducted 
by: AN INDIVIDUAL .   

The registrant commenced 
to transact business under the 
fictitious business name or names 
listed above on: MAY 4, 2022

By signing, I declare that 
all information in this statement 
is true and correct. A registrant 
who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false 
is guilty of a crime (B&P Code 
179130. I am also aware that all 
information on this statement be-
comes Public Record upon filing.

s/ LUCIANO  SOTO VA-
LENCIA  

Statement filed with the 
County Clerk of San Bernardino 
on: 05/04/2022

I hereby certify that this copy 
is a correct copy of the original 
statement on file in my office San 
Bernardino County Clerk By:/
Deputy J2284

Notice-This fictitious name 
statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed in the office of 
the county clerk. A new fictitious 
business name statement must be 
filed before that time. The filing 
of this statement does not of itself 
authorize the use in this state of a 
fictitious business name in viola-
tion of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law 
(see Section 14400 et seq., Busi-
ness and Professions Code).

Published in the San Ber-
nardino County Sentinel on May  
6, 13, 20 & 27, 2022.

T.S. No. 21-20046-SP-CA 
Title No. 210047684-CA-VOI 
A.P.N. 1047-191-32-0-000 NO-
TICE OF TRUSTEE’S SALE. 
YOU ARE IN DEFAULT UN-
DER A DEED OF TRUST DAT-
ED 06/26/2006. UNLESS YOU 
TAKE ACTION TO PROTECT 
YOUR PROPERTY, IT MAY 
BE SOLD AT A PUBLIC SALE. 
IF YOU NEED AN EXPLANA-
TION OF THE NATURE OF 
THE PROCEEDING AGAINST 
YOU, YOU SHOULD CON-
TACT A LAWYER. A public 
auction sale to the highest bidder 
for cash, (cashier’s check(s) must 
be made payable to National 
Default Servicing Corporation), 
drawn on a state or national bank, 
a check drawn by a state or feder-
al credit union, or a check drawn 
by a state or federal savings and 
loan association, savings asso-
ciation, or savings bank specified 
in Section 5102 of the Financial 
Code and authorized to do busi-
ness in this state; will be held 
by the duly appointed trustee as 
shown below, of all right, title, 
and interest conveyed to and now 
held by the trustee in the herein-
after described property under 
and pursuant to a Deed of Trust 
described below. The sale will be 
made in an “as is” condition, but 
without covenant or warranty, 
expressed or implied, regarding 
title, possession, or encumbranc-
es, to pay the remaining principal 
sum of the note(s) secured by the 
Deed of Trust, with interest and 
late charges thereon, as provided 
in the note(s), advances, under the 
terms of the Deed of Trust, inter-
est thereon, fees, charges and ex-
penses of the Trustee for the total 
amount (at the time of the initial 
publication of the Notice of Sale) 
reasonably estimated to be set 
forth below. The amount may be 
greater on the day of sale. Trus-
tor: Francisco Sandoval, a single 
man Duly Appointed Trustee: 
National Default Servicing Cor-

poration Recorded 07/13/2006 
as Instrument No. 2006-0474939 
(or Book, Page) of the Official Re-
cords of San Bernardino County, 
CA. Date of Sale: 06/16/2022 at 
12:00 PM Place of Sale: At the 
North Arrowhead Avenue en-
trance to the County Courthouse, 
351 North Arrowhead Avenue, 
San Bernardino, CA 92401 Esti-
mated amount of unpaid balance 
and other charges: $689,437.76 
Street Address or other common 
designation of real property: 
959 Sycamore Court Upland, 
CA 91786 A.P.N.: 1047-191-32-
0-000 The undersigned Trustee 
disclaims any liability for any 
incorrectness of the street ad-
dress or other common designa-
tion, if any, shown above. If no 
street address or other common 
designation is shown, directions 
to the location of the property 
may be obtained by sending a 
written request to the beneficiary 
within 10 days of the date of first 
publication of this Notice of Sale. 
If the Trustee is unable to convey 
title for any reason, the success-
ful bidder’s sole and exclusive 
remedy shall be the return of 
monies paid to the Trustee, and 
the successful bidder shall have 
no further recourse. The require-
ments of California Civil Code 
Section 2923.5(b)/2923.55(c) 
were fulfilled when the Notice of 
Default was recorded. NOTICE 
TO POTENTIAL BIDDERS: If 
you are considering bidding on 
this property lien, you should 
understand that there are risks 
involved in bidding at a trustee 
auction. You will be bidding 
on a lien, not on the property 
itself. Placing the highest bid at 
a trustee auction does not auto-
matically entitle you to free and 
clear ownership of the property. 
You should also be aware that the 
lien being auctioned off may be a 
junior lien. If you are the highest 
bidder at the auction, you are or 
may be responsible for paying 
off all liens senior to the lien be-
ing auctioned off, before you can 
receive clear title to the property. 
You are encouraged to investi-
gate the existence, priority, and 
size of outstanding liens that may 
exist on this property by contact-
ing the county recorder’s office or 
a title insurance company, either 
of which may charge you a fee 
for this information. If you con-
sult either of these resources, you 
should be aware that the same 
lender may hold more than one 
mortgage or deed of trust on the 
property. NOTICE TO PROP-
ERTY OWNER: The sale date 
shown on this notice of sale may 
be postponed one or more times 
by the mortgagee, beneficiary, 
trustee, or a court, pursuant to 
Section 2924g of the California 
Civil Code. The law requires that 
information about trustee sale 
postponements be made avail-
able to you and to the public, as 
a courtesy to those not present 
at the sale. If you wish to learn 
whether your sale date has been 
postponed, and, if applicable, 
the rescheduled time and date 
for the sale of this property, you 
may call or visit this Internet Web 
site www.ndscorp.com/sales, us-
ing the file number assigned to 
this case 21-20046-SP-CA. In-
formation about postponements 
that are very short in duration 
or that occur close in time to the 
scheduled sale may not immedi-
ately be reflected in the telephone 
information or on the Internet 
Web site. The best way to verify 
postponement information is to 
attend the scheduled sale. Date: 
05/04/2022 National Default Ser-
vicing Corporation c/o Tiffany 
& Bosco, P.A., its agent, 1455 
Frazee Road, Suite 820 San Di-
ego, CA 92108 Toll Free Phone: 
888-264-4010 Sales Line 855-
219-8501; Sales Website: www.
ndscorp.com By: Rachael Ham-
ilton, Trustee Sales Represen-
tative 05/13/2022, 05/20/2022, 
05/27/2022 CPP352453

FICTITIOUS BUSINESS 
NAME

STATEMENT FILE NO-
FBN20220003620

The following person(s) is(are) 
doing business as: NIEVES EL KEV-
IN, 1115 1/2 WILSON ST, SAN BER-
NARDINO, CA 92411

SAN BERNARDINO COUNTY
LUCIA E ONOFRE, 1115 1/2 

WILSON ST, SAN BERNARDI-
NO, CA 92411, AMANDO DIAZ 
OLAGUIVER, 1115 1/2 WILSON ST, 
SAN BERNARDINO, CA 92411

Business is Conducted By: A 
MARRIED COUPLE Signed: BY 
SIGNING BELOW, I DECLARE 
THAT ALL INFORMATION IN 
THIS STATEMENT IS TRUE AND 
CORRECT. A registrant who declares 
as true information, which he or she 
knows to be false, is guilty of a crime. 
(B&P Code 17913) I am also aware 
that all information on this statement 
becomes Public Record upon filing.

s/LUCIA E ONOFRE This 
statement was filed with the County 
Clerk of SAN BERNARDINO on: 
04/18/2022

I hereby certify that this is a cor-
rect copy of the original statement on 
file in my office.

Began Transacting Business: N/A
County Clerk,
NOTICE- This fictitious busi-

ness name statement expires five years 
from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious 
business name statement must be filed 
before that time. The filing of this 
statement does not of itself authorize 
the use in this state of a fictitious name 
in violation of the rights of another 
under federal, state, or common law 
(see section 14400 et. Seq. Business & 
Professions Code).

05/13/2022, 05/20/2022, 
05/27/2022, 06/03/2022

 

FICTITIOUS BUSINESS NAME
STATEMENT FILE NO-

FBN20220004369
The following person(s) is(are) 

doing business as: COZY LIL LIGHT 
BUG CREATIONS, 14191 REDONDO 
COURT, FONTANA, CA 92336

SAN BERNARDINO COUNTY
Mailing Address: PO Box 3594, 

Rancho Cucamonga, CA 91729,
DAWNAE B MALDONADO, 

14191 REDONDO COURT, FON-
TANA, CA 92336

Business is Conducted By: AN 
INDIVIDUAL Signed: BY SIGNING 
BELOW, I DECLARE THAT ALL IN-
FORMATION IN THIS STATEMENT 
IS TRUE AND CORRECT. A registrant 
who declares as true information, which 
he or she knows to be false, is guilty of a 
crime. (B&P Code 17913) I am also aware 
that all information on this statement be-
comes Public Record upon filing.

s/DAWNAE B MALDONADO 
This statement was filed with the County 
Clerk of SAN BERNARDINO on: 
04/18/2022

I hereby certify that this is a correct 
copy of the original statement on file in 
my office.

Began Transacting Business: N/A
County Clerk,
NOTICE- This fictitious business 

name statement expires five years from 
the date it was filed in the office of the 
county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that 
time. The filing of this statement does not 
of itself authorize the use in this state of 
a fictitious name in violation of the rights 
of another under federal, state, or common 
law (see section 14400 et. Seq. Business & 
Professions Code).

05/13/2022, 05/20/2022, 05/27/2022, 
06/03/2022

SUMMONS – (CIT-
ACION JUDICIAL) 
CASE NUMBER (NUMERO 
DEL CASO): CIVDS2014180 
NOTICE TO DEFENDANT 
(AVISO DEMANDADO): CTX 
MORTGAGE COMPANY, a 
Nevada corporation; ESTATE 
OF EVELYN M. TORRES; the 
Testate and In testate Succes-
sors of EVELYN M. TORRES, 
Deceased, and ALL PERSONS 
CLAIMING BY THROUGH OR 
UNDER SUCH DECEDENT; 
ALEXADRO TORRES, an in-
dividual; LUPE TORRES ISHI-
ZUKA, an individual: TERESA 
TORRES. an individual; NEL-
LIE TORRES. an individual; 
KENNY P. TORRES. an indi-
vidual: MANUEL H. CEBAL-
LOS. an individual; THE SEC-
RETARY OF HOUSING AND 
URBAN DEVELOPMENT, a 
governmental entity; VILLAGE 
OF PEACHWOOD HOM-
EOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION, a 
California Domestic Non-Profit; 
and DOES I through 20, inclusive 
YOU ARE BEING SUED 
BY PLAINTIFF (LO 
ESTA DEMANDANDO 
EL DEMANDANTE): 
BANK OF NEW YORK MEL-
LON TRUST COMPANY. N.A. 
AS TRUSTEE FOR MORT-
GAGE ASSETS MANAGE-
MENT SERIES I TRUST 
NOTICE! You have been sued. 
The court may decide against 
you without your being heard un-
less you respond within 30 days. 
Read the information below. 
You have 30 CALENDAR DAYS 
after this summons is served on 
you to file a written response at 
this court and have a copy served 
on the plaintiff. A letter or phone 
call will not protect you. Your 
written response must be in prop-
er legal form if you want the court 

to hear your case. There may be 
a court form that you can use for 
your response. You can find these 
court forms and more informa-
tion at the California Courts 
Online Self-Help Center (www.
courtinfo.ca.gov/selfhelp), your 
county law library, or the court-
house nearest you. If you cannot 
pay the filing fee, ask the court 
clerk for a fee waiver form. If you 
do not file your response on time, 
you may lose the case by default, 
and your wages, money, and 
property may be taken without 
further warning from the court. 
There are other legal require-
ments. You may want to call an 
attorney right away. If you do 
not know an attorney, you may 
want to call an attorney referral 
service. If you cannot afford an 
attorney, you may be eligible for 
free legal services from a non-
profit legal services program. 
You can locate these nonprofit 
groups at the California Le-
gal Services Web site (www.
lawhelpcalifornia.org), the Cali-
fornia Courts Online Self-Help 
Center (www.courtinfo.ca.gov/
selfhelp), or by contacting your 
local court or county bar asso-
ciation. NOTE: The court has 
a statutory lien for waived fees 
and costs on any settlement or 
arbitration award of $10,000 
or more in a civil case. The 
court’s lien must be paid before 
the court will dismiss the case. 
¡AVISO! Lo han demandado. Si 
no responde dentro de 30 dias, 
la corte puede decidir en su con-
tra sin escuchar su version. Lea 
la informacion a continuacion 
Tiene 30 DIAS DE CALEN-
DARIO después de que le ent-
reguen esta citación y papeles 
legales para presentar una repu-
esta por escrito en esta corte y 
hacer que se entreque una copia 
al demandante. Una carta o una 
llamada telefonica no le protegen. 
Su respuesta por escrito tiene que 
estar on formato legal correcto 
si desea que procesen su caso en 
la corte. Es posible que haya un 
formulano que usted puede usar 
para su respuesta. Puede encon-
trar estos formularios de la corte 
y mas información en el Centro 
de Ayuda de las Cortes de Cali-
fornia (www.sucorte.ca.gov), en 
la biblioteca de leyes de su con-
dado o en la corte que le quede 
mas cerca. Si no puede pagar la 
cuota de presentación, pida si 
secretario de la corta que le de un 
formulario de exencion de pago 
de cuotas. Si no presenta su re-
spuesta a tiempo, puede perder el 
caso por incumplimiento y la cor-
ta le podrá quitar su sueldo, dine-
ro y bienes sin mas advertencia. 
Hay otros requisitos legales. Es 
recomendable que llame a un 
abogado inmediatamente. Si no 
conace a un abogado, puede lla-
mar a un servicio de referencia 
a abogados. Si no peude pagar a 
un a un abogado, es posible que 
cumpia con los requisitos para 
obtener servicios legales gratu de 
un programa de servicios legales 
sin fines de lucro. Puede encon-
trar estos grupos sin fines de lu-
cro en el sitio web de California 
Legal Services, (www.lawhelp-
california.org), en el Centro de 
Ayuda de las Cortes de Cali-
fornia, (www.sucorte.ca.gov), o 
poniendoso en contacto con la 
corte o el colegio de abogados 
locales. AVISO: Por ley, la corte 
tiene derecho a reclamar las cuo-
tas y los costos exentos gravamen 
sobre cualquier recuperación da 
$10,000 o mas de vaior recibida 
mediante un aceurdo o una con-
cesión de arbitraje en un caso de 
derecho civil. Tiene que pagar el 
gravamen de la corta antes de que 
la corta pueda desechar el caso. 
The name and address of 
the court is: (El nombre y 
la direccion de la corte es): 
Superior Court of California, 
County of San Bernardino 
247 West Third Street, 
San Bernardino, CA 92415-0210 
The name, address and telephone 
number of plaintiff’s attorney, 
or plaintiff without an attorney, 
is: (El nombre, la direccion y el 
numero de telefono del abogado 
del demandante, o del demen-
dante que no tiene abogado, es): 
William G. Malcolm, Esq. 
MALCOLM & CISNEROS 
2112 Business Cen-
ter Dr., Irvine, CA 92612 
Telephone: (949) 252-9400 
DATE (Fecha): July 9, 2020 
Clerk (Secretario), by Me-
lissa Perez, Deputy (Adjunto) 
Published in the San Bernardino 
County Sentinel on May 13, 20, 
27 & June 3, 2022. 
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ORDER TO SHOW CAUSE 
FOR CHANGE OF NAME

CASE NUMBER CIV SB 
2205956

TO ALL INTERESTED 
PERSONS: Petitioner: ROSS 
EDUARDO CACHO  filed with 
this court for a decree changing 
names as follows:

ROSS EDUARDO CACHO  
to  EDUARDO CACHO

THE COURT ORDERS that 
all persons interested in this mat-
ter appear before this court at the 
hearing indicated below to show 
cause, if any, why the petition 
for change of name should not be 
granted. Any person objecting 
to the name changes described 
above must file a written objec-
tion that includes the reasons for 
the objection at least two court 
days before the matter is sched-
uled to be heard and must ap-
pear at the hearing to show cause 
why the petition should not be 
granted. If no written objection is 
timely filed, the court may grant 
the petition without a hearing.

Notice of Hearing:
Date: June 10, 2022
Time: 08:30 AM
Department: S-17
The address of the court is
Superior Court of California, 

County of San Bernardino,
247 West Third Street, San 

Bernardino, CA 92415,
San Bernardino District-

Civil Division
IT IS FURTHER ORDERED 

that a copy of this order be pub-
lished in the San Bernardino 
County Sentinel in San Ber-
nardino County California, once 
a week for four successive weeks 
prior to the date set for hearing of 
the petition.

Dated: 04/13/2022
John M. Pacheco
Judge of the Superior Court.
Published in the San Ber-

nardino County Sentinel on May 
13, 20 & 27 and June 3, 2022.

FBN 20220003641     
The following person is doing business as: 
CARS 4 THE STARZ LLC. 1680 S. E ST 
STE B-59 SAN BERNARDINO, CA 92401 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-
NESS SAN BERNARDINO 
CARS 4 THE STARZ LLC 1680 S. E 
ST STE B-59 SAN BERNARDINO, 
CA  92401; 1680 S. E ST STE B-59 
SAN BERNARDINO, CA 92401; . 
The business is conducted by: A LIM-
ITED LIABILITY COMPANY.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s /  
Statement filed with the County Clerk 
of San Bernardino on: APRIL 19, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a correct copy 
of the original statement on file in my office 
San Bernardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that time. 
The filing of this statement does not of itself 
authorize the use in this state of a fictitious busi-
ness name in violation of the rights of another 
under federal, state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/22/2022, 04/29/2022, 05/06/2022, 
05/13/2022          CNBB16202216MT 

FBN 20220003331     
The following person is doing busi-
ness as: STRAWBERRY 4X4. 14065 
PARKWOOD DR FONTANA, CA 
92337311 W CIVIC CENTER DR 
STE B SANTA ANA, CA 92701 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-
NESS SAN BERNARDINO 
SUSHI 4X4, LLC 14065 PARK-
WOOD DR FONTANA, CA 92337; 
14065 PARKWOOD DR FONTANA, 
CA 92337; 311 W CIVIC CENTER 
DR STE B SANTA ANA, CA 92701. 
The business is conducted by: A LIM-
ITED LIABILITY COMPANY.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s /  
Statement filed with the County Clerk 
of San Bernardino on: APRIL 12, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a correct copy 
of the original statement on file in my office 
San Bernardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that time. 
The filing of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/22/2022, 04/29/2022, 05/06/2022, 
05/13/2022          CNBB16202215CV 

FBN 20220003005     
The following person is doing business 
as: ILOVEYOUCELIBOY33. 7041 
1/2 PERRIS HILL ROAD SAN BER-
NARDINO, CA 924044286 N PERSHING 
AVE SAN BERNARDINO, CA 92404 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-

Public Notices Public Notices Public Notices Public Notices Public Notices Public Notices Public Notices
NESS SAN BERNARDINO 
CELIA VEGA 4286 N PERSHING 
AVE SAN BERNARDINO, CA 92407. 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ CELIA VEGA, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk 
of San Bernardino on: APRIL 05, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a correct copy 
of the original statement on file in my office 
San Bernardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that time. 
The filing of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Professions Code).

Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/22/2022, 04/29/2022, 05/06/2022, 
05/13/2022          CNBB16202213MT 

FBN 20220003400     
The following person is doing business as: 
DISCOUNT SMOKE SHOP. 10350 CEN-
TRAL AVENUE MONTCLAIR, CA 91763 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-
NESS SAN BERNARDINO 
NOOR JAHAN 187 BRIGHT 
POPPY IRVINE, CA 92618. 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ NOOR JAHAN, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk 
of San Bernardino on: APRIL 13, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a correct copy 
of the original statement on file in my office 
San Bernardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that time. 
The filing of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/22/2022, 04/29/2022, 05/06/2022, 
05/13/2022          CNBB16202212MT 

FBN 20220003526     
The following person is doing business as: 
3BROS AUTO. 1680 SOUTH E ST SUITE 
B-213 SAN BERNARDINO, CA 92408 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-
NESS SAN BERNARDINO 
ANDY M HENRY 1905 E PALM-
ER ST COMPTON, CA 90221. 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ ANDY M HENRY, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk 
of San Bernardino on: APRIL 15, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a correct copy 
of the original statement on file in my office 
San Bernardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that time. 
The filing of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/22/2022, 04/29/2022, 05/06/2022, 
05/13/2022          CNBB16202221MT 

FBN 20220003530     
The following person is doing business as: 
COMBAT SPORTS UNLIMITED. 789 N D 
STREET SAN BERNARDINO, CA 92401 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-
NESS SAN BERNARDINO 
DANIEL R VELASCO 2816 RPSARITA 
ST SAN BERNARDINO, CA 92407. 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ DANIEL R VELASCO, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk 
of San Bernardino on: APRIL 15, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a correct copy 
of the original statement on file in my office 
San Bernardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that time. 
The filing of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/22/2022, 04/29/2022, 05/06/2022, 
05/13/2022          CNBB16202210MT 

FBN 20220003284     
The following person is doing busi-
ness as: LISA’S THREADING & SA-
LON. 707 W. 2ND STREET SUITE 
E SAN BERNARDINO, CA 92410 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-
NESS SAN BERNARDINO 
NAVJOT CHAWLA 33830 CANSLER 
WAY YUCAIPA, CA 92399. 
The business is conduct-

ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ NAVJOT CHAWLA, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk 
of San Bernardino on: APRIL 12, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a correct copy 
of the original statement on file in my office 
San Bernardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that time. 
The filing of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/22/2022, 04/29/2022, 05/06/2022, 
05/13/2022          CNBB16202208IR 

FBN 20220003143     
The following person is doing business as: 
ARIES DIGITAL. 1735 E. WASHING-
TON ST. APT F17 COLTON, CA 92324 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-
NESS LOS ANGELES 
ROEL J AGUINALDO 1735 E. WASHING-
TON ST. APT F17 COLTON, CA 92324. 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ ROEL J AGUINALDO, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk 
of San Bernardino on: APRIL 07, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a correct copy 
of the original statement on file in my office 
San Bernardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that time. 
The filing of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/22/2022, 04/29/2022, 05/06/2022, 
05/13/2022          CNBB16202206IR 

FBN 20220003139     
The following person is doing business 
as: TWISTED RASPADOS. 14373 
UPAS CT FONTANA, CA 92335 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-
NESS SAN BERNARDINO 
JACKELINE J CASTELLANOS 14373 
UPAS CT FONTANA, CA 92335. 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ JACKELINE J CASTELLANOS, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk 
of San Bernardino on: APRIL 07, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a correct copy 
of the original statement on file in my office 
San Bernardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that time. 
The filing of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/22/2022, 04/29/2022, 05/06/2022, 
05/13/2022          CNBB16202205MT 

FBN 20220003140     
The following person is doing business as: 
A.R.S. SERVICES AND SALES. 6570 
KAISER AVE FONTANA, CA 92336 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-
NESS SAN BERNARDINO 
ARTURO ROMO 6570 KAI-
SER AVE FONTANA, CA 92336. 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ ARTURO ROMO, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk 
of San Bernardino on: APRIL 07, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a correct copy 
of the original statement on file in my office 
San Bernardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that time. 
The filing of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/22/2022, 04/29/2022, 05/06/2022, 
05/13/2022          CNBB16202204MT 

FBN 20220003104     
The following person is doing busi-
ness as: ANJEL’S. 3484 N. DEL ROSA 
AVE SAN BERNARINDO, CA 92404 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-
NESS SAN BERNARDINO 
ANGELA M CLARK 3484 N. DEL ROSA 
AVE SAN BERNARDINO, CA 92404. 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 

By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ ANGELA M CLARK, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk 
of San Bernardino on: APIL 06, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a correct copy 
of the original statement on file in my office 
San Bernardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that time. 
The filing of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/22/2022, 04/29/2022, 05/06/2022, 
05/13/2022          CNBB16202203IR 

FBN 20220003118     
The following person is doing business as: 
MY FASHION STORE. 19888 CHAS-
KA RD APPLE VALLEY, CA 92307 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-
NESS SAN BERNARDINO 
EVA AVETH 19888 CHASKA 
RD APPLE VALLEY, CA 92307. 
The business is conducted by: A 
GENERAL PARTNERSHIP.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ EVA AVETH, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk 
of San Bernardino on: APRIL 06, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a correct copy 
of the original statement on file in my office 
San Bernardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that time. 
The filing of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/22/2022, 04/29/2022, 05/06/2022, 
05/13/2022          CNBB16202202MT 

FBN 20220003106     
The following person is doing busi-
ness as: RECOVERY FINANCIAL. 
14075 HESPERIA RD #201 VICTOR-
VILLE, CA 9239512743 EL DORADO 
WAY VICTORVILLE, CA 92592 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-
NESS LOS ANGELES 
CHARLES S. ADAMS 12743 EL DO-
RADO WAY VICTORVILLE, CA 92592. 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ CHARLES S. ADAMS, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk 
of San Bernardino on: 04/06/2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a correct copy 
of the original statement on file in my office 
San Bernardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that time. 
The filing of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/22/2022, 04/29/2022, 05/06/2022, 
05/13/2022          CNBB16202201MT

FBN 20220003632     
The following person is doing business as: 
AZLAN. 9956 POULSEN AVE MONT-
CLAIR, CA 91763 COUNTY OF SAN BER-
NARDUNO MANUEL V MORONES 
9956 POULSEN AVE MONTCLAIR, 
CA 91763; MARIA E MORONES 9956 
POULSEN AVE MONTCLAIR, CA 91763. 
The business is conducted by: A 
GENERAL PARTNERSHIP.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ MANUEL V MORONES, 
GENERAL PARTNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk 
of San Bernardino on: APRIL 19, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a correct copy 
of the original statement on file in my office 
San Bernardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that time. 
The filing of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/29/2022, 05/06/2022, 05/13/2022, 
05/20/2022          CNBB17202205MT 

FBN 20220003664     
The following person is doing business as: 
SHANEL’S BOUTIQUE. 12638 CAM-
PANA ST VITORVILLE, CA 92394 
COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDINO 
TAMMIE S MCDONALD 12638 CAM-
PANA ST VICTORVILLE, CA 92394. 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-

istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ TAMMIE S MCDONALD, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk 
of San Bernardino on: APRIL 19, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a correct copy 
of the original statement on file in my office 
San Bernardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that time. 
The filing of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/29/2022, 05/06/2022, 05/13/2022, 
05/20/2022          CNBB17202204MT 

FBN 20220003568     
The following person is doing business as: 
XTREME CLEANING SERVICES. 945 
E HARVARD PLACE ONTARIO, CA 
91764 COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDINO 
ROSA ELENA PALACIOS 945 E HAR-
VARD PLACE ONTARIO, CA 91764. 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ ROSA ELENA PALACIOS, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk 
of San Bernardino on: APRIL 18, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a correct copy 
of the original statement on file in my office 
San Bernardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that time. 
The filing of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/29/2022, 05/06/2022, 05/13/2022, 
05/20/2022          CNBB17202203IR 

FBN 20220003244     
The following person is doing busi-
ness as: PETAS CAR CARE. 27177 
5TH ST HIGHLAND, CA 92346 
COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDINO 
JESSICA L KOHRELL 27177 5TH ST HIGH-
LAND, CA 92346; KEVIN M KOHRELL 
27177 5TH ST HIGHLAND, CA 92346. 
The business is conducted by: 
A MARRIED COUPLE.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ JESSICA L KOHRELL, WIFE 
Statement filed with the County Clerk 
of San Bernardino on: APRIL 12, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a correct copy 
of the original statement on file in my office 
San Bernardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that time. 
The filing of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/29/2022, 05/06/2022, 05/13/2022, 
05/20/2022          CNBB17202202IR 

FBN 20220003337     
The following person is doing business 
as: HIGH GROUND LLC. 8780 19TH 
ST. #417 ALTA LOMA, CA 917801 
COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDINO 
HIGH GROUND LLC 8780 19TH ST 
#417 ALTA LOMA, CA 91701; 8780 19TH 
ST. #417 ALTA LOMA, CA 917801; . 
The business is conducted by: A LIM-
ITED LIABILITY COMPANY.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ RUDY DELGADO, 
MANAGING MEMBER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk 
of San Bernardino on: APRIL 12, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a correct copy 
of the original statement on file in my office 
San Bernardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that time. 
The filing of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/29/2022, 05/06/2022, 05/13/2022, 
05/20/2022          CNBB17202201MT 

FBN 20220003412     
The following person is doing business as: 
CANVAS SKILL. 9810 SIERRA AV-
ENUE SUITE A-2 FONTANA, CA 92335 
COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDINO 
VANDEMATRAM INC 39 MEAD-
OWBROOK LN REDLANDS, CA 
92374; 9810 SIERRA AVENUE 
SUITE A-2 FONTANA, CA 92335; . 
The business is conduct-
ed by: A CORPORATION.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-

ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s /  
Statement filed with the County Clerk 
of San Bernardino on: APRIL 13, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a correct copy 
of the original statement on file in my office 
San Bernardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that time. 
The filing of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/29/2022, 05/06/2022, 05/13/2022, 
05/20/2022          CNBB17202214MT 

FBN 20220003571     
The following person is doing business 
as: CARDENAS CONCRETE PUMP-
ING. 1083 W ALRU RIALTO, CA 92376 
COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDINO 
JOSE L CARDENAS 1083 W 
ALRU RIALTO, CA 92376. 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ JOSE L CARDENAS, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk 
of San Bernardino on: APRIL 18, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a correct copy 
of the original statement on file in my office 
San Bernardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that time. 
The filing of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/29/2022, 05/06/2022, 05/13/2022, 
05/20/2022          CNBB17202213IR 

FBN 20220003717     
The following person is doing business as: 
MANTRA EVENTS. 4175 INLAND EM-
PIRE BLVD ONTARIO, CA 917648023 
BLUFF VIEW LN EAST VALE, CA 92880 
COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDINO 
MANTRA EVENTS INC. 4175 INLAND 
EMPIRE BLVD ONTARIO, CA 91764 The 
business is conducted by: A CORPORATION.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s /  
Statement filed with the County Clerk 
of San Bernardino on: APRIL 21, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a correct copy 
of the original statement on file in my office 
San Bernardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that time. 
The filing of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/29/2022, 05/06/2022, 05/13/2022, 
05/20/2022          CNBB17202212MT 

FBN 20220003726     
The following person is doing business as: 
SHANEDUNO. 4780 W MISSION BLVD 
UNIT 201 MONTCLAIR, CA 91762 
COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDINO  
SHANE J ORDUNO 4780 W MISSION 
BLVD UNIT 201 MONTCLAIR, CA 91764. 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ SHANE J ORDUNO, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk 
of San Bernardino on: APRIL 21, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a correct copy 
of the original statement on file in my office 
San Bernardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that time. 
The filing of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/29/2022, 05/06/2022, 05/13/2022, 
05/20/2022          CNBB17202211MT 

FBN 20220003403     
The following person is doing business 
as: JUANON1SPORTS. 33547 WAR-
WICK HILLS RD YUCAIPA, CA 92399 
COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDINO 
JUAN E GARRIDO 33547 WARWICK 
HILLS RD YUCAIPA, CA 92399. 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ JUAN E GARRIDO, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk 
of San Bernardino on: APRIL 13, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a correct copy 
of the original statement on file in my office 
San Bernardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed in the office 

of the county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that time. 
The filing of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/29/2022, 05/06/2022, 05/13/2022, 
05/20/2022          CNBB17202210MT 

FBN 20220003516     
The following person is doing busi-
ness as: PRO TILE & DECOR. 1101 
W 9TH ST UPLAND, CA 91786 
COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDINO 
PRO KITCHEN Z7 BATH INC 1101 
W 9TH ST UPLAND, CA 91786 YA-
NETTE CASTILLO, PRESIDENT; 
1101 W 9TH ST UPLAND, CA 91786; . 
The business is conduct-
ed by: A CORPORATION.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s /  
Statement filed with the County Clerk 
of San Bernardino on: APRIL 15, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a correct copy 
of the original statement on file in my office 
San Bernardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that time. 
The filing of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/29/2022, 05/06/2022, 05/13/2022, 
05/20/2022          CNBB17202206SB 

FBN 20220003632     
The following person is doing busi-
ness as: AZLAN. 9956 POULSEN 
AVE MONTCLAIR, CA 91763 
COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDINO 
MANUEL V MORONES 9956 POULSEN 
AVE MONTCLAIR, CA 91763; MA-
RIA E MORONES 9956 POULSEN 
AVE MONTCLAIR, CA 91763. 
The business is conducted by: A 
GENERAL PARTNERSHIP.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ MANUEL V MORONES, 
Statement filed with the County Clerk 
of San Bernardino on: APRIL 19, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a correct copy 
of the original statement on file in my office 
San Bernardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that time. 
The filing of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/29/2022, 05/06/2022, 05/13/2022, 
05/20/2022          CNBB17202205MT 

FBN 20220003664     
The following person is doing business as: 
SHANEL’S BOUTIQUE. 12638 CAM-
PANA ST VITORVILLE, CA 92394 
COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDINO 
TAMMIE S MCDONALD 12638 CAM-
PANA ST VICTORVILLE, CA 92394. 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ TAMMIE S MCDONALD, 
Statement filed with the County Clerk 
of San Bernardino on: APRIL 19, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a correct copy 
of the original statement on file in my office 
San Bernardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that time. 
The filing of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/29/2022, 05/06/2022, 05/13/2022, 
05/20/2022          CNBB17202204MT 

FBN 20220003568     
The following person is doing business as: 
XTREME CLEANING SERVICES. 945 E 
HARVARD PLACE ONTARIO, CA 91764 
COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDINO 
ROSA ELENA PALACIOS 945 E HAR-
VARD PLACE ONTARIO, CA 91764. 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ ROSA ELENA PALACIOS, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk 
of San Bernardino on: APRIL 18, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a correct copy 
of the original statement on file in my office 
San Bernardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that time. 
The filing of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another under 
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federal, state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 04/29/2022, 05/06/2022, 05/13/2022, 
05/20/2022          CNBB17202203IR

FBN 2022000423     
The following person is doing busi-
ness as: JGL RECYCLING. 1114 EM-
PORIA ST ONTARIO, CA 91761 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-
NESS SAN BERNARDINO 
JGL INVESTMENTS, LLC 15741 
WOODRUFF AVE STE D BELL-
FLOWER, CA 90706; 1114 EM-
PORIA ST ONTARIO, CA 91761; . 
The business is conducted by: A LIM-
ITED LIABILITY COMPANY.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s /  
Statement filed with the County Clerk 
of San Bernardino on: MAY 04, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a correct copy 
of the original statement on file in my office 
San Bernardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that time. 
The filing of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 05/13/2022, 05/20/2022, 05/27/2022, 
06/03/2022          CNBB19202209MT 

FBN 20220004302     
The following person is doing business as: CEN-
TURY 21 THEVEGATEAM. 10557 JUNI-
PER AVE SUITE G1 FONTANA, CA 92337 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-
NESS SAN BERNARDINO 
THE ONEDAY DYNASTY GROUP 
10557 JUNIPER AVE SUITE G1 FON-
TANA, CA 92337; 10557 JUNIPER AVE 
SUITE G1 FONTANA, CA 92337; . 
The business is conduct-
ed by: A CORPORATION.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s /  
Statement filed with the County Clerk 
of San Bernardino on: MAY 05, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a correct copy 
of the original statement on file in my office 
San Bernardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that time. 
The filing of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 05/13/2022, 05/20/2022, 05/27/2022, 
06/03/2022          CNBB19202208MT 

FBN 20220004437     
The following person is doing business 
as: SHIMMER HAIR SALON. 559 N 
MOUNTAIN AVE UPLAND, CA 91786 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-
NESS SAN BERNARDINO 

MARSHA L CONAWAY 
111100 4TH ST APT 2205 RAN-
CHO CUCAMONGA, CA 91730. 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ MARSHA L CONAWAY, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk 
of San Bernardino on: MAY 09, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a correct copy 
of the original statement on file in my office 
San Bernardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that time. 
The filing of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 05/13/2022, 05/20/2022, 05/27/2022, 
06/03/2022          CNBB19202207IR 

FBN 20220004441     
The following person is doing business as: 
LIL MUNCHKINS INDOOR PLAY-
GROUND. 461 TENESSEE STREET 
UNIT A REDLANDS, CA 92373 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-
NESS SAN BERNARDINO 
LIL’ MUNCHKIN PLAYGROUND 
LLC 504 S MARVIN DRIVE SAN BER-
NARDINO, CA 92410; 461 TENESSEE 
STREET UNIT A REDLANDS, CA 92373; . 
The business is conducted by: A LIM-
ITED LIABILITY COMPANY.  

The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s /  
Statement filed with the County Clerk 
of San Bernardino on: MAY 09, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a correct copy 
of the original statement on file in my office 
San Bernardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that time. 
The filing of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 05/13/2022, 05/20/2022, 05/27/2022, 
06/03/2022          CNBB19202206IR 

FBN 20220004102     
The following person is doing busi-
ness as: MOUNTAIN VIEW CON-
STRUCTION. 12852 N. RIM WAY 
RANCHO CUCAMONGA, CA 91739 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-
NESS SAN BERNARDINO 
MARK A SANABRIA 12852 N. RIM WAY 
RANCHO CUCAMONGA, CA 91739. 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 

of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ MARK A SANABRIA, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk 
of San Bernardino on: MAY 02, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a correct copy 
of the original statement on file in my office 
San Bernardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that time. 
The filing of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 05/13/2022, 05/20/2022, 05/27/2022, 
06/03/2022          CNBB19202204IR 

FBN 20220003632     
The following person is doing busi-
ness as: AZLAN. 9956 POULSEN 
AVE MONTCLAIR, CA 91763 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-
NESS SAN BERNARDINO 
MANUEL V MORONES 9956 PULSEN 
AVE  MONTCLAIR, CA 91763; MA-
RIA E MORONES 9956 POULSEN 
AVE MONCTLAIR, CA 91763. 
The business is conducted by: A 
GENERAL PARTNERSHIP.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ MANUEL V MORONES, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk 
of San Bernardino on: APRIL 19, 2022 

I hereby certify that this copy is a correct copy 
of the original statement on file in my office 
San Bernardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that time. 
The filing of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 05/13/2022, 05/20/2022, 05/27/2022, 
06/03/2022          CNBB19202203MT 

FBN 20220003664     
The following person is doing business as: 
SHANEL’S BOUTIQUE. 12638 CAM-
PANA ST VICTORVILLE, CA 92394 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-
NESS SAN BERNARDINO 
TAMMIE S MCDONALD 12638 CAM-
PANA ST VICTORVILLE, CA 92394. 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ TAMMIE S MCDONALD, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk of 
San Bernardino on: APRIL 19, 20222 
I hereby certify that this copy is a correct copy 
of the original statement on file in my office 
San Bernardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that time. 
The filing of this statement does not of itself au-

thorize the use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 05/13/2022, 05/20/2022, 05/27/2022, 
06/03/2022          CNBB19202202MT 

FBN 20220003568     
The following person is doing business as: 
XTREME CLEANING SERVICES. 945 E 
HARVARD PLACE ONTARIO, CA 91764 
PRINCIPAL PLACE OF BUSI-
NESS SAN BERNARDINO 
ROSA PALACIOS 945 E HAR-
VARD PLACE ONTARIO, CA 91764. 
The business is conduct-
ed by: AN INDIVIDUAL.  
The registrant commenced to transact 
business under the fictitious business 
name or names listed above on: N/A 
By signing, I declare that all information 
in this statement is true and correct. A reg-
istrant who declares as true information 
which he or she knows to be false is guilty 
of a crime (B&P Code 179130. I am also 
aware that all information on this state-
ment becomes Public Record upon filing. 
s/ ROSA PALACIOS, OWNER 
Statement filed with the County Clerk 
of San Bernardino on: APRIL 18, 2022 
I hereby certify that this copy is a correct copy 
of the original statement on file in my office 
San Bernardino County Clerk By:/Deputy 
Notice-This fictitious name statement expires 
five years from the date it was filed in the office 
of the county clerk. A new fictitious business 
name statement must be filed before that time. 
The filing of this statement does not of itself au-
thorize the use in this state of a fictitious business 
name in violation of the rights of another under 
federal, state, or common law (see Section 
14400 et seq., Business and Professions Code). 
Published in the San Bernardino County 
Sentinel 05/13/2022, 05/20/2022, 05/27/2022, 
06/03/2022          CNBB19202201IR

tions have emerged as 
to whether Burum had 
delegated the authorship 
of the hit pieces against 
Wu, Renner and Coker to 
someone who was not on 
the same page as he was.

Some see a parallel to 
what went on with Bu-
rum in the early years of 
the Third Millennium, 
when he, apparently, 
trusted the analysis of 
others in making his as-
sessments of Ramos and 
Postmus and the sub-
stance of their intent and 
character, only to see that 
redound to his detriment. 
At present, it seems, Bu-
rum has entrusted to oth-
ers an analysis of Stein-
mann and the substance 
of his intent and charac-
ter, and is proceeding on 
what has been represent-
ed to him.

This week, the Sen-
tinel sought to engage 
with Burum, asking him 
by email if he actually 
personally considers Mr. 
Steinmann’s status as a 
developer to be some-
thing that should disqual-
ify him from seeking to 
influence county govern-
ment. The Sentinel fur-
ther inquired if Burum 
thought engendering in 
the public hostility to-
ward a developer who is 
active in donating money 
to political causes and 
politicians was truly con-
sistent with his ideology.

Burum had not re-
sponded to the Sentinel’s 
inquiry by press time.

Steinmann told the 
Sentinel that the charac-
terization of him as de-
veloper was inaccurate.

He acknowledged 
backing political causes 
in the county he believed 
in, such as Measure K in 
2020, which he said was 
aimed at “simply limiting 
politicians to one term, 
which is enough time for 
them to get things done, 

and to see that while they 
are in office they earn a 
salary that will attract 
citizen politicians. It was 
intended to prevent ca-
reer politicians who are 
engaged in the pay-to-
play environment of our 
government from get-
ting onto the board of 
supervisors and staying 
in office term after term. 
Measure K was passed 
by two-thirds of the vot-
ers and was challenged 
by the board of supervi-
sors. A judge has second-
guessed the voters and 
now that is on appeal. 

in Joshua Tree National 
Monument find Twenty-
nine Palms a good place 
to stay, such that they 
can leave their rented 
temporary residence in 
the morning, explore the 
desert wonderland dur-
ing the day, and return to 
comfort by nightfall.

Many homes, which 
were previously rented 
to those who resided in 
the city, are now mo-
nopolized by temporary 
renters, who are willing 
to pay higher rents on 

the short term than the 
permanent residents can 
afford.

The city council three 
months ago called upon 
the planning commis-
sion to look into the is-
sue and make a recom-
mendation.

Commissioners Leslie 
Paahana, Jason Dickson 
and Max Walker were all 
in favor of capping the 
number of vacation rent-
als the city will allow and 
seemed intent on limit-
ing that number to some-
where near one-tenth of 
the 5,797 houses in the 
city. Commissioner Jim 
Krushat entertained the 
concept of limiting the 
rentals, but expressed a 
preference for a limita-

When it goes through 
the appeal process, I be-
lieve Measure K will be 
upheld. That issue is not 
done.”

With regard to his 
support of Wu, Renner 
and Coker, Steinmann 
said his decision to back 
them was based upon 
their willingness to sign 
a pledge in which they 
committed to not taking 
campaign donations from 
individuals with busi-
ness pending before the 
county. Their adherence 
to that principle, Stein-
mann said, meant that 

they would not be likely 
to get sufficient funds 
into their campaign cof-
fers to pay the $20,000 
the county registrar of 
voters requires of each 
candidate to include that 
candidate’s statement 
with the election materi-
als that includes a sample 
ballot sent to each of the 
county’s voters.

“Because they are not 
willing to go along with 
the pay-to-play game all 
the other career politi-
cians are caught up in, 
they don’t have enough 
money to get their mes-

sage out,” Steinmann 
said of Coker, Renner 
and Wu. “They signed a 
pledge that they would 
not take money from the 
people who want to buy 
their vote, so I stepped 
up to pay for them to 
get their candidate state-
ments on the ballot.”

Steinmann noted that 
Burum, after his crimi-
nal trial, sued the county. 
He said that differenti-
ated him from Burum.

“I would not compare 
him to me,” Steinmann 
said. “I never asked the 
county for anything.”

falsely claimed to have 
accumulated tens of 
millions of dollars from 
lawsuits he purportedly 
won against the San Ber-
nardino County Sheriff’s 
Department and Kai-
ser Permanente as well 
as from selling a patent 
for an air-cooled, bullet-
resistant vest to Oak-
ley Inc. He claimed this 
wealth allowed him to 
take advantage of certain 
short-term and high-yield 
investment opportunities 
that he could cut others 
in on. The scheme began 
no later than November 
2010 and continued until 
September 2017, pros-
ecutors said.

In some instances, 
Burnell asked the victim 
for an initial trial invest-
ment with him of a few 
hundred dollars, thereaf-
ter fulfilling his promise 
of a prompt and a 100 

percent return plus a re-
funding of the original 
outlay, in this way gain-
ing the victim’s trust. He 
would then seek to inter-
est the investors into tak-
ing a far deeper plunge. 
Many did.

In fact, no actual in-
vestments were ever 
made. Rather, Burnell 
spent the money on 
maintaining a life of lux-
ury. Burnell succeed in 
coaxing victim-investors 
to provide him with at 
least $5,672,380, accord-
ing to court documents.

Upon victims express-
ing their concern about 
a lack of repayment and 
defaults, Burnell would 
typically claim that his 
money had been tied 
up in a trust fund and 
his remaining assets 
had been seized by fed-
eral authorities. He then 
cheated some of the vic-
tims out of additional 
funds by falsely claim-
ing he needed loans to 
pay for his then-wife’s 
cancer treatment, a child 
custody dispute with his 

father-in-law, and other 
personal expenses.

To alleviate some of 
his victims’ concerns, 
Burnell showed them a 
fabricated Wells Fargo 
bank statement indicat-
ing he had more than 
$150 million in his ac-
count that he would use 
to pay back victims once 
his funds were no longer 
tied up. In actuality, Bur-
nell had less than $6,500 
in that account, which 
he shared with his then-
wife.

Burnell was able to 
perpetuate his scam with 
many of his victims, 
ironically, by the outward 
ostentatious show of his 
grand lifestyle, which 
fooled many victims 
into being placated and 
convinced that Burnell 
was simply undergoing 
a temporary cash flow 
problem. He was able to 
continue the investment 
fraud scheme for years 
until he could no longer 
recruit new victims to 
defraud and the money 
from his victims ran out.

Burnell did not report 
any of the money he re-
ceived from victims in 
2011 or 2012 on his per-
sonal income tax returns 
that he filed jointly with 
his then-wife. Instead, 
Burnell only reported 
income from gambling 

winnings in 2011 and 
2012 – estimated to be 
more than $1 million – 
all of which was purport-
edly offset by gambling 
losses.

Burnell’s wife di-
vorced him in 2020.

It Is Not Clear Whether Burum Knows 
What Political Operatives Are Doing 
With The Money He Provides Them   
from page 4 
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administratively and 
by going to court, state 
mandates that local au-
thorities submit to over-
arching development 
dictates from Sacramen-
to. It remains to be deter-
mined where the courts, 
appellate courts and 
ultimately the Califor-
nia Supreme Court will 
come down with regard 
to the conflict between 
state housing mandates 
and local land use deci-
sions. There is a sizable 
contingent of Redlands 
residents who believe 
that current Redlands 
city officials are out of 
step with the majority of 
the city’s residents with 
regard to the advisabil-
ity of aggressive devel-
opment in the city and 
that Redlands therefore 
has not joined with many 
other California cities in 
seeking to reserve for 
local jurisdictions their 
ability to safeguard cit-
ies’ land use authority. 
Some Redlands residents 
have expressed the belief 
that Redlands officials 
are using SB 330 and 
state Regional Hous-
ing Needs Assessment-
affiliated homebuilding 
mandates to mask their 
improper relationships 

with elements of the de-
velopment industry by 
which they are engaging 
in the receipt of gratu-
ities, kickbacks and pay-
offs in return for project 
approvals.

At present there is an 
effort through the con-
stitutional amendment 
process to preserve local 
land use authority for all 
cities and local jurisdic-
tions. Proposed Califor-
nia Assembly Consti-
tutional Amendment 7 
calls for amending the 
California Constitution 
to expressly allow local 
governments to over-
ride state laws on land 
use and zoning policies 
within their jurisdic-
tions. Whether Constitu-
tional Amendment 7 will 
succeed is open to ques-
tion, however, as what is 
essentially the same Cal-
ifornia Legislature that 
passed SB 330 would be 
called upon to ratify it.

In Redlands over the 
last several years, there 
has been growing suspi-
cion that the city’s elected 
and appointed leadership 
has been compromised 
by graft in the form of 
payoffs provided to them 
by elements within the 
construction industry, 
and that this accounts for 
the variance between the 
attitude of the general 
population of Redlands 
and the members of both 
the city council and plan-
ning commission with 
regard to development 
within Redlands City 
Limits. Those suspicions 
reached a crescendo over 

the last two years with 
a focus on former City 
Councilman Paul Fos-
ter, a one-time moderate 
growth activist who was 
elected to the council 
in 2010 and thereafter 
evolved into the most 
strident pro-development 
advocate on the council. 
Last September, Foster 
precipitously announced 
he was resigning from 
the council as of January 
this year and moving to 
Washington State, which 
was seen by some as a 
ploy to elude federal in-
vestigators closing in on 
him and the developmen-
tal interests they believe 
had been paying for his 
services.

In 2020, Redlands 
city officials, led by Fos-
ter, sought to find a way 
to work around the de-
velopment restrictions 
the city’s voters had put 
in place by sponsor-
ing Measure G, which 
called for relaxing or 
dispensing entirely with 
the provisions contained 
in Proposition R passed 
by the city’s voters in 
1978, those put in place 
by the voters’ passage of 
Measure N in 1987 and 
those mandated by city 
residents’ embrasure of 
Measure U in 1987. The 
city’s voters soundly re-
jected Measure G, with 
9,321 votes or 64.88 
percent opposing it and 
5,052 voters or 35.12 per-
cent in favor of it.

That city officials 
pushed the State Street 
Village project, which 
embodies a multitude of 

features in conflict with 
the measures previously 
put in place by the city’s 
voters, is taken by many 
as an indication that city 
officials are answering to 
an entity or entities with 
undue sway over them.

There are elements 
within the Redlands 
community who believe 
that Foster, like a bad 
apple, infused the rot 
of corruption into his 
council colleagues and 
the planning commis-
sion, and that the council 
and commission, now 
having been themselves 
compromised by that 
element of the develop-
ment industry willing to 
taint the governmental 
decision-making process 
with political grease, 
have dictated to city staff 
that it generate staff re-
ports calling for the ac-
commodation of devel-
opment at any price. As 
evidence of this, those 
residents point to the 
manner in which the city 
has refused to join with 
other California munici-
palities in resisting the 
state mandates in SB 330 
and the Regional Hous-
ing Assessment process, 
as they believe legal 
action challenging the 
State of California over 
its demand that local ju-
risdictions allow tens of 
thousands of homes to be 
built without providing 
the funding and other 
means to construct infra-
structure such as roads 
and highways, water, 
sewage and water treat-
ment systems, schools 
and hospitals and other 
necessities to accommo-
date the burgeoning pop-
ulation would ultimately 
succeed if pursued in the 
courts. SB 330 does not 
require the developers 
who are to profit from 
that growth to themselves 
provide that infrastruc-
ture. Many advocates of 
controlled growth find 
this particularly galling, 
particularly given that 
the state, region, county 
and Redlands are already 
plagued with an infra-
structure deficit.

What occurred this 
week in Redlands with 
regard to the State Street 
Village project was of 
larger statewide signifi-
cance in that it involved 
a decision whereby the 
council/planning com-
mission essentially was 

faced with surrender-
ing to the developer the 
city’s authority on what 
architectural and devel-
opment standard would 
be applied to a project 
to be completed within 
its jurisdiction. Ulti-
mately, and despite the 
expressed reservations 
in this regard by Rich-
ardson, Frasher and Teje-
da, the planning com-
mission recommended 
unanimously and the city 
council, with council-
women Denise Davis and 
Jenna Guzman-Lowery 
participating remotely, 
voted unanimously, af-
ter an exhausting four-
hour, 57 minutes and 53 
seconds-long hearing, 
to give Village Partners 
Ventures carte blanche 
to complete the project 
to whatever architectural 
standard it wants. This 
was done, essentially, 
to prevent the developer 
from suing the city under 
SB 330’s provisions.

Just prior to the vote, 
Mayor Paul Barich said 
the developers had ful-
ly accommodated the 
city. “They’ve bent over 
backwards for us,” he 
said. “There is no per-
fect out there. I’m sorry. 
We’re trying our best. I 
just feel it’s easy to judge 
when you’re not up here, 
saying ‘If this, that.’ You 
guys are welcome to run 
for elected office and 
then you guys get to do it. 
It’s easy to sit back in the 
gallery there and try to 
second guess us. I have 
a pretty clear conscience 
that I’ve done everything 
that I could possibly do, 
and I feel very comfort-
able about this project.”

Curiously, in mak-
ing its vote, the council 
voted to approve a reso-
lution that adopted “the 
sustainable communities 
environmental document 
prepared for the project 
in accordance with the 
California Environmen-
tal Quality Act” but in 
identifying the property 
involved ratified in a sec-
ond vote specified only 
that portion of the project 
relating to the 1.1 acres 
located at the southeast 
corner of East Citrus Av-
enue and Eureka Street 
where the existing CVS 
Pharmacy is located, 
and made no vote explic-
itly identifying the 11.15-
acre mall site entailing 
five parcels located at 

the southeast corner of 
East Citrus Avenue and 
Eureka Street. The coun-
cil did make a third vote 
to approve the planning 
commission’s review 
of what was referenced 
during the meeting as a 
conditional use permit 
and the vesting of “Ten-
tative Tract Map No. 
20425 for the proposed 
project,” again without 
explicit reference to the 
11.15 acre mall site.

City Attorney Dan 
McHugh, perhaps anx-
ious to wrap things up as 
the 11 p.m. hour was ap-
proaching, carried on as 
if this was a minor over-
sight that carried with it 
no consequence. What-
ever technical glitch may 
have accompanied or did 
not accompany the vote, 
Redlands officials main-
tain that Village Partners 
Ventures was given go-
ahead for the entirety of 
the State Street Village 
project.

Thus, Redlands sur-
rendered a key element 
of its municipal authority 
without a fight.

City officials sought 
to minimize this con-
cession, emphasizing 
that under the terms of 
the approval that were 
specified, Village Part-
ners Ventures will be 
required to present its 
“final plans” to the plan-
ning commission for “in-
formational” purposes 
before construction of 
each phase of the project 
begins. When pressed, 
however, city officials 
conceded that being ap-
prised of what Village 
Partners Ventures will 
do ahead of time did not 
equate to the city having 
authority to control what 
architectural or develop-
mental quality standards 
the developer will ulti-
mately adhere to.

For that reason, the 
action by the joint Red-
lands City Council/
Planning Commission 
Tuesday night was being 
examined by municipal 
officials and developers 
up and down the Golden 
State as a precedent by 
which project proponents 
can utilize the provisions 
of SB 330 to dictate to 
cities, rather than vice-
versa, what development 
standards they will ad-
here to in building with-
in their jurisdictions.

–Mark Gutglueck

using the money launder-
ing means at Postmus’s 
disposal, including but 
not limited to Mountain 
States Consulting Group, 
the Inland Empire po-
litical action committee, 
the Conservatives for a 
Republican Majority po-
litical action committee 
and the Citizens Against 
Wasteful Spending po-
litical action committee.

Money has been 
passed along in this way 
to a multitude of elected 
decision-makers, includ-
ing Assemblyman Thur-
ston “Smitty” Smith, 
Fourth District San 

related commercial sales 
and activity of one sort or 
another to take place in 
their cities. Smith, from 
his perch in Sacramento, 
and Hagman, Rowe and 
Cook, from their posi-
tions of authority in San 
Bernardino, have used 
their bully pulpits to rail 
against illicit marijuana 
cultivation operations. 
Hagman, Rowe and Cook 
freed up money to be uti-
lized in Operation Ham-
mer Strike, which had 
the effect of substantially 
decreasing the supply of 
marijuana and pushing 
up the value of the mari-
juana in the possession of 
the Postmus Cartel. De-
spite investigators with 
the sheriff’s department’s 
intelligence unit and de-
Continued on Page 12

Bernardino County Su-
pervisor Curt Hagman, 
Third District Supervi-
sor Dawn Rowe, First 
District Supervisor Paul 
Cook, San Bernardino 
Mayor John Valdivia, 
San Bernardino Third 
Ward Councilman Juan 
Figueroa, former Adel-
anto Mayor Rich Kerr, 
former Adelanto Coun-
cilman John Woodard, 
Adelanto Mayor Gabriel 
Reyes, Hesperia Mayor/
Councilman Bill Hol-
land, Hesperia Council-
woman Rebekah Swan-
son and former Hesperia 
Councilman Jeremiah 
Brosowske, among oth-
ers. In return, the cit-
ies of San Bernardino, 
Adelanto and Hesperia 
joined with Needles in 
permitting marijuana-
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tectives attached to the 
sheriff’s department’s 
executive command hav-
ing accumulated specific 
information and docu-
mentation relating to 
marijuana cartel money 
Postmus is laundering 
and then filtering to Hag-
man, Rowe, Cook, Smith 
and other San Bernardino 
County political figures, 
the department has done 
nothing to tamp down on 
any of the elements of the 
Postmus Cartel or act to 
interdict Postmus’s politi-
cal money laundering ac-
tivity. In the aftermath of 
the sheriff’s department’s 
Operation Hammer 
Strike, which has boosted 
the profitability of the 
Postmus Cartel, Hagman, 
Rowe, Cook and Smith 
have endorsed Dicus in 
his run to remain as sher-
iff in this year’s election.

Starting last Novem-
ber, the sheriff’s depart-
ment sought to couple 
action against a national 
armored car company 
that ferried sales pro-
ceeds from permitted 
marijuana dispensaries 
operating in the county 
with its Operation Ham-
mer Strike activity. On 
November 16, 2021 and 
again on December 9, 
2021 and then on January 
6, 2022, deputies stopped 

a vehicle used to trans-
port money operated by 
Empyreal Logistics. Us-
ing tactics which the U.S. 
Attorney’s Office would 
subsequently find to be 
highly questionable, the 
deputies sought to dis-
able the armored cars’ 
videotaping and audio-
recording devices before 
seizing and tallying on 
the spot the money those 
vehicles carried.

The sheriff’s depart-
ment sought to partner 
with the federal gov-
ernment in seizing the 
money under the U.S. 
Department of Justice’s 
equitable sharing pro-
gram relating to civil 
forfeitures, assuming 
that the FBI, U.S. Drug 
Enforcement Agency 
and U.S. Attorney’s Of-
fice would go along with 
the seizures based on 
the federal government’s 
stricter stance with re-
gard to marijuana, than is 
provided in current Cali-
fornia law, by which the 
substance is legally sold 
for both medicinal and 
intoxicative purposes. 
Under federal law, mari-
juana is yet classified as 
a Schedule I illegal and 
controlled narcotic.

The deputies, while 
succeeding in thwarting 
the armored cars’ video 

surveillance system, 
failed to disconnect the 
vehicle’s audio recorder. 
What was captured on 
the audio-recording de-
vice of the vehicle that 
was stopped on Novem-
ber 16 was proof that the 
sheriff’s personnel had 
been informed by means 
of real time communica-
tion with an Empyreal 
Logistics corporate of-
ficer that the company 
was transporting money 
for companies licensed 
by the State of California 
to sell marijuana together 
with those companies’ 
state licensure and busi-
ness permit numbers and 
identifiers, and that there 
was global position data 
for the vehicle that would 
allow the deputies to 
verify the legitimacy of 
the operation. The audio 
recording devices in the 
armored vehicles also 
captured statements by 
sheriff’s deputies indi-
cating that the operation 
targeting the armored 
cars was not intended to 
prevent the sale or distri-
bution of marijuana but 
rather to bring in revenue 
to the department.

When Empyreal Lo-
gistics went to court to 
get the $1,062,176.36 
that had been seized by 
the sheriff’s department, 
Dicus, ill-advisedly, be-
fore it was disclosed that 
Empyreal Logistics had 
recordings of the com-
promising statements of 
the department’s depu-
ties, responded in court 
papers that Empyreal Lo-

gistics was engaged in “a 
blatant attempt to inter-
fere with ongoing local 
criminal investigations.”

Also named in the 
Empyreal Logistics suit 
seeking the return of 
the seized money were 
several federal officials 
and entities, including 
the U.S. Department of 
Justice; Attorney Gen-
eral Merrick Garland; 
the FBI; FBI Director 
Christopher Wray; Kristi 
Koons Johnson, the spe-
cial agent in charge of 
the Los Angeles Office 
of the FBI; and Anne 
Milgram, the administra-
tor of the Drug Enforce-
ment Agency. When FBI 
agents and members of 
the U.S. Attorney’s Of-
fice were confronted with 
the statements of Dicus’s 
deputies, revealing to the 
world that their motives 
were mercenary ones re-
lating to making a mon-
etary haul for themselves 
and the sheriff’s depart-
ment, Dicus’s credibility 
with the U.S. Attorney’s 
Office plummeted, with 
one member of the U.S. 
Attorney’s office charac-
terizing what the sheriff’s 
department had engaged 
in as a “rogue” operation. 
The federal defendants 
at that point settled the 
portion of suit pertaining 
to them, indicating they 
were amenable to hav-
ing the money returned 
to Empyreal Logistics. 
That settlement did not 
extend to the sheriff’s de-
partment, which left Di-
cus and San Bernardino 

County in the humiliat-
ing position of being left 
on their own and having 
to walk back the now 
provably false assertions 
the department and Di-
cus had made in justify-
ing the seizures, while 
agreeing to go along with 
the money taken from 
Empyreal Logistics be-
ing returned.

“The San Bernardino 
County Sheriff’s Depart-
ment and executives from 
Empyreal Enterprises, 
LLC recently engaged 
in meaningful conver-
sations regarding the 
circumstances of traffic 
stops that led to Empy-
real’s recent litigation,” 
the sheriff’s department 
stated publicly on May 
6, further indicating Di-
cus and his department’s 
commanders were pre-
pared to “acknowledge 
that Empyreal is part of 
the solution to help with 
financial transparency. 
The San Bernardino 
County Sheriff’s De-
partment will continue 
its mission to fight il-
legal marijuana grows 
and criminal enterprises 
through its narcotics di-
vision. Empyreal will 
continue operating in 
San Bernardino County, 
working with law en-
forcement in the area for 
the benefit of citizens and 
local business owners. 
On April 13, 2022, the 
United States Attorney’s 
Office and Empyreal en-
tered into a settlement 
agreement whereby the 
federal government re-

turned 100% of seized 
funds to Empyreal. The 
San Bernardino County 
Sheriff’s Department 
supported this outcome. 
The remaining parties 
are glad to resolve the 
remainder of the case 
through non-financial 
settlement and dismiss-
al.”

This week, seeking to 
move beyond that contro-
versy while yet continu-
ing to peacefully coexist 
with the Postmus Cartel, 
the department sought to 
generate positive public-
ity regarding Operation 
Hammer Strike.

According to the de-
partment, since August 
30, 2020, under the aus-
pices of Operation Ham-
mer Strike, its deputies 
and detectives, super-
vised by sergeants, lieu-
tenants, two captains 
and a deputy chief, have 
served 739 search war-
rants and arrested 866 
people countywide, and 
in the process seized 
956,701 cannabis plants, 
126,741 pounds of pro-
cessed marijuana, 60,108 
grams of concentrated 
cannabis, 97.8 pounds of 
psilocybin mushrooms, 
160 grams of metham-
phetamine, 262 firearms 
and $2.9 million in cash.

Also as a consequence 
of Operation Hammer 
Strike, the sheriff’s de-
partment has disconnect-
ed 36 electrical bypasses 
by which growers had 
tapped into nearby power 
lines.

-Mark Gutglueck

tion closer to 20 percent. 
Commissioner Greg 
Mendoza has said he 
does not think it is the 
city’s place to engage in 
such regulation and that 
the free market should 
determine who will rent 
short-term or long-term. 
Meanwhile, large num-
bers of residents have 
lobbied for a 5 percent 
cap.

Chairwoman Paahana 
at a March 1 meeting 
pushed for a cap of 10 
percent, which would 
have levied a restriction 
of 578 vacation units. 
Krushat countered with 
a 19 percent proposal, 
or 1,101. At that point, 

the council majority in-
dicated it would likely 
recommend a compro-
mise of 12 percent, or 
696. They postponed, 
however, making a final 
recommendation.

They were scheduled 
to meet again on April 
6. The meeting was 
held, but Pahaana and 
Dickson were absent. 
At one point during the 
discussion, concern was 
expressed that limiting 
vacation rentals would 
result in an escalation of 
rental rates, which might 
redound to the detriment 
of long-term renters in 
the city. As Walker was 
the only advocate of the 
12 percent compromise 
present, translating into 
roughly 695 units, the 
trio of Walker, Krushat 
and Mendoza were un-
able to come to a con-

sensus.
An ad hoc commit-

tee, including members 
of the council, planning 
commission and pub-
lic, had recommended 
several changes to the 
ordinance governing 
short-term rentals. The 
committee recommend-
ed a doubling of fines for 
disturbance and safety 
violations at rentals to 
$500 for the first viola-
tion, $1,000 for the sec-
ond and $2,000 for the 
third within a 12-month 
period.

A city staff report 
pegged the number of 
active permitted vaca-
tion home rental units 
in the city at 264 and 
the number of inac-
tive permitted vacation 
home rental units at 61. 
In addition there are 122 
pending applications for 

vacation home rental 
permits. Thus, it would 
appear that the city of-
ficially has 447 short 
term rental units in place 
at present. Anecdotally, 
however, reports are 
that some homes are be-
ing rented or leased out 
on an abbreviated basis 
without being registered 
with the city.

Astrid Johnson, the 
president of the Morongo 
Basin ARCH Coalition 
to Align Resources and 
Challenge Homeless-
ness, said the massive 
transition of permanent 
rental units in Twenty-
nine Palms to temporary 
ones was having the ef-
fect of throwing families 
out onto the streets.

“There are not enough 
houses available for peo-
ple who are becoming 
homeless,” she said.

Wayne Hamilton, 
who is employed with 
the Morongo Unified 
School District, said that 
families with school age 
children are losing their 
abodes to temporary vis-
itors to the city.

There were some indi-
viduals who have invest-
ed money in purchasing 
real estate in Twentynine 
Palms with the expecta-
tion of being able to rent 
the properties out on a 
short-term basis. Most of 
those were reluctant to 
speak out, but privately 
said they hoped the city 
would adopt a cap that 
would allow them to 
continue to function.

Krushat, who enunci-
ated the belief that ide-
ally caps should not be 
used and that the free 
market should predomi-
nate, nevertheless said 

he would accept a cap of 
19 percent or 20 percent. 
When the sentiment of 
the city council appeared 
to be drifting toward im-
posing a cap, Krushat 
said he thought the city 
should limit property 
owners to two or three 
licenses each.

Ultimately, in re-
sponse to Councilman 
Joel Klink’s motion, the 
council unanimously set 
a 500-unit cap on the 
number of homes that 
can serve as short term 
rentals and a five-unit-
per-entity limit to, Klink 
said, keep corporate in-
terests out of the local 
rental market.

The limits are to re-
main in place until after 
the 2030 census is con-
ducted.

-Mark Gutglueck
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